

Decent Work in Asia

ILO activities in the region

ANNEX: LIST OF ILO ACTIVITIES IN THE ASIAN REGION 1997-2000

THIRTEENTH ASIAN REGIONAL MEETING BANGKOK, AUGUST 2001



Report of the Director-General

Decent Work in Asia

ILO activities in the region

ANNEX: LIST OF ILO ACTIVITIES IN THE ASIAN REGION 1997-2000

THIRTEENTH ASIAN REGIONAL MEETING

BANGKOK, AUGUST 2001

INTERNATIONAL LABOUR OFFICE

First published 2001

The designations employed in ILO publications, which are in conformity with United Nations practice, and the presentation of material therein do not imply the expression of any opinion whatsoever on the part of the International Labour Office concerning the legal status of any country, area or territory or of its authorities, or concerning the delimitation of its frontiers. Reference to names of firms and commercial products and processes does not imply their endorsement by the International Labour Office, and any failure to mention a particular firm, commercial product or process is not a sign of disapproval.

ILO publications can be obtained through major booksellers or ILO local offices in many countries, or direct from ILO Publications, International Labour Office, CH-1211 Geneva 22, Switzerland. Catalogues or lists of new publications are available free of charge from the above address.

Printed in Bangkok, Thailand

Contents

ILO Activities in the Asian Region 1997-2000

Bangladesh	1
Cambodia	8
China	10
Fiji	15
India	17
Indonesia	27
Kiribati	34
Korea, Republic of	35
Lao, PDR	37
Malaysia	40
Mongolia	42
Nepal	46
Pakistan	55
Papua New Guinea	61
Philippines	63
Singapore	68
Solomon Islands	69
South Pacific Countries	70
Sri Lanka	71
Thailand	77
Tokelau	82
Tonga	83
Viet Nam	84

Report for the thirteenth Asian Regional Meeting - Annex

ILO Projects in Arab Region	89
ILO Regional and Subregional Meetings in Asia and the Pacific	91
ILO Regional and Subregional Activities in the Arab States	96

Bangladesh

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
Sector 1:	Standards and Fundamental Principles and Rights at Work		
1998- 1999	Technical advisory services on international labour standards for the tripartite constituency	Advisory services	RBTC
	Ministry of Labour and Employment official's attendance at a courses on standards in Turin and Geneva	Fellowship	RBTC
	Translation into Bangla and printing of 4,000 copies of the Declaration and information packages on fundamental human rights Conventions; Conventions ratified by Bangladesh and other main Conventions and Recommendations	Public information	RBTC
	Study on child labour in tea plantations Survey of socio-econmic conditions of children working in the shrimp industry		RBTC RBTC
	Implementation of a project on monitoring and verification of the child labour in the garment industries (MOU Project)	US Project	US and IPEC
2000	Campaign activities to achieve universal ratification of Convention No.182 - Tripartite workshop on the worst forms of child labour, and three one-day workshops for lawyers, journalists, media experts, and members of the Parliament - production of an eight-minute video documentary film on the worst forms of child labour in Bangladesh - translation and printing of ILO Brochure on C.182 - translation of IPEC video on "Child Labour and the Global Cause" - legal review on worst forms of child labour	Public information, meetings, training	RBTC AO and IPEC
	Extension of income and employment generation component of MOU Project (Funding from Social Partners' Initiative)	Project	Italy
	Preventing and eliminating worst forms of child labour in selected formal and informal sectors	Project	IPEC, USDOL
	Implementation of a project on child labour rehabilitation	Project	NORAD

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
	Combating child labour in the urban informal sector	Project	The Netherlands
	Women's empowerment through employment and health	Project	USDOL
	Monitoring and verification of child labour in garment industries (New Phase of MOU Project)	Project	USDOL
Sector 2	: Employment		
1997	Implementation of SPPD project on non-formal sector employment generation	Project	UNDP
	Implementation of a project on technologies for rural employment with special reference to women and sustainable development.	Project	Norway
	Strategic approaches towards employment promotion	Project	Japan
	Family welfare and income-generation activities through rural cooperatives	Project	UNFPA
	Technologies for rural employment with special reference to women (Phase I)	Project	Norway
	Study of factors affecting women's entrepreneurship development	Research	RBTC
	Economic empowerment of women through entrepreneurship development	Training, materials development	RBTC
	SPPD project on cooperative development	Project	UNDP
1998- 1999	Country study on the social impact of globalization	Research	RBTC
	Roundtable on social dimensions of globalization	Meeting	RBTC
	The social impact of globalization and the role of policy	Project	UNDP
	Impact-assessment study on strategies for employment promotion implemented under the project on strategic approaches towards employment promotion	Research	RBTC

ector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
	Development of a database on employment and labour market indicators for the development of a sub-regional database for South Asian Countries	Research	RBTC
	Feasibility-study on setting up a Special Workers' Fund for retraining and redeployment of workers affected by privatization	Research	RBTC AO and POLDEV
	Studies on the role of economic growth and special programmes for poverty alleviation.	Research RBTC	RBTC
	National workshop on poverty alleviation with background paper on the role of economic growth and special programmes	Meeting	RBTC
	Workshop on unemployed youth (school leavers) and policy advice on youth employment through skill development and entrepreneurship promotion	Meeting	RBTC
	Study of the vocational training system to provide a set of guidelines and recommendations on the improvement of a national vocational training system for policy makers	Research	RBTC
	Roundtable on the use of remittances from abroad for local employment promotion	Meeting	RBTC
	Study on organization, contracting and negotiation of labour-based public works	Research	RBTC
	Comprehensive survey on small enterprises and job quality; a case study of good practices on extension of social protection	Research	RBTC
	Technologies for rural employment with special reference to women and sustainable development (Phase II)	Project	Norway
	Formulation of project document on empowerment of women through self-employment and small enterprise development	Project	Extra-budgetary
	Technical assistance in formulating a project document on skills training and employment for women through strengthening of technical training centres	Project	RBTC

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
	Collection of information regarding action and "non-action" of the Ministries of Labour and	Research	RBTC
	Women and Children Affairs in light of the Beijing Platform of Action		
	Team-building and planning workshop for members of the Bangladesh National Committee for Women Workers Development	Meeting	RBTC
	Capacity -building for key social actors and implementation of practical interventions for	Project	The Netherlands
	selected groups of women and children under the framework of an inter-regional project on promoting linkages between women's employment and the reduction of child labour		
	Follow-up work on TSS1 project on cooperative development	Project	UNDP
	Preparation of SPPD project proposal on Chittagong Hill Tracts participatory planning	Project	RBTC
	and rural infrastructure identification aiming at improving access to and delivery of basic services, increasing income generation and employment opportunities, and improving infrastructure		
	Preparation of a paper on the registrar of cooperatives in the SAARC region	Research	RBTC
2000	Formulation of a national action plan for the informal sector	Project	UNDP
	Study of migrant workers' remittances and the role of financial institutions in the transfer of these funds; a national workshop to discuss findings	Research, meeting	RBTC
	National workshop on the impact of privatization on workers	Meeting	RBTC
	National workshop on the problems and issues of contract labour to identify the problems of contract labour and to suggest remedies and find ways and means to organize contract labourers.	Meeting	RBTC
	Women's skills training	Project	UNDP
Sector 3:	Social Protection		
1998- 1999	Case studies, under STEP, on health insurance schemes linked to community financing	Research	STEP
	Awareness-raising workshops on HIV/AIDS issues at the workplace	Meetings	UNAIDS

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
	Technical advisory services and a comprehensive set of recommendations for establishment and further development of infrastructure for OSH	Advisory services	RBTC
	Training of two factory inspectors on OSH in India and training course on OSH for workers in Chittagong Industrial Zone and for tea plantation workers	Training	RBTC
	Posters on fire protection from fire and workplace	Public information	RBTC
2000	Implementation of a STEP project on a gendered approach to social protection and safety net programmes for poor workers in the informal economy	Project	us
Sector 4:	Social Dialogue		
1997	Activities to strengthen the capacity of employers' organizations under the framework of an inter-regional project on employers' organizations and application of standards	Meetings/training	NORAD
	Activities to strengthen the capacity of employers' organizations under the framework of an inter-regional project on industrial relations and human resources development for employers' organizations	Meeting/training	Norway
	Seminars on occupational safety and health to develop the capacity of the management officials of garment, knitwear, textile, and leather sub-sector through the Bangladesh employers' Federation (BEF)	Meetings	RBTC, AO/ACTEMP
	Seminars on collective bargaining for employers' organizations	Meetings	RBTC, AO/ACTEMP
	Workshops on the development of sound industrial relations and labour-management cooperation	Meetings	RBTC, AO/ACTEMP
	Workshops on productivity-linked wages	Meetings	RBTC, AO/ACTEMP
	Activities under an inter-regional project on the promotion of women in private sector activities through employers' organizations	Meeting/training	Norway

ector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
	A national tripartite workshop on international labour standards with prime importance to women workers	Meeting	RBTC, AO/ACTEMP
	National training courses on sound industrial relations and collective bargaining for trade unions in Chittagong, OSH for tea plantation workers, and international labour standards for trade unions	Training	RBTC, AO/ACTRAV
	National seminar on unifying of trade union federations	Meeting	RBTC
	Leadership skills-training for women workers of the Chittagong Industrial Zone - to raise awareness on women workers' rights and to improve leadership skills	Training	RBTC, AO/ACTEMP
	Strengthening the capacity of the Bangladeshi workers' organizations to formulate coherent amendments to the draft labour code for submission to the Tripartite Labour Law Review Committee	Advisory services	RBTC
	A study on the employment situation of women workers (to assess the extent and types of discrimination which women workers encounter)	Research	RBTC, AO and ACTRAV
	A study and seminar on issues and problems facing migrant workers	Meeting, study	RBTC, AO and ACTRAV
	Workers' education seminar and study on issues and problems confronting rural workers and the relevance of international labour standards for rural workers	Research	RBTC
	Assessment of present industrial relations in Bangladesh from a trade union points of view	Research	RBTC
	National training workshop on labour-management cooperation	Meeting	RBTC
	High-level national tripartite seminar on globalization and its impact on industrial relations	Meeting	RBTC
	Tripartite roundtable to review and discuss labour relations in Chittagong Port	Meeting	RBTC
	National tripartite workshop on industrial relations and productivity to strengthen the capacity of ILO constituents	Meeting	RBTC

ector/	Activities	Туре	Funding
Year	Training workshop for labour court judges and conciliators on alternative forms of dispute settlement mechanisms	Training	RBTC
	National training on upgrading conciliation skills of officials of the Department of Labour	Training	RBTC
	National workshop to review the draft labour code by workers' representatives and to provide assistance in preparing a review report on the draft labour code	Meeting	RBTC
	Translation into Bangla and printing of publications on 'Conducting Labour Inspection Visits: A Practical Guide' and on 'Negotiation: A Practical Guide', including trainers training manual for labour administrators	Public information	RBTC
	A study on shipbreaking enterprises in Chittagong	Research	RBTC, AO and SECTOR
	Six one-day workshops to develop the capacity of senior and mid-level managers of member enterprises of the Bangladesh Employers' Federation	Meetings	RBTC AO and ACTEMP
	Problems and issues of contract labour	Study and meeting	RBTC ACTRAV
	National workers' education seminar on the impact of privatization on workers	Meeting	RBTC ACTRAV
	National training workshop for garment workers on industrial relations and collective bargaining collective bargaining	Training	RBTC AO and ACTRAV
	Printing of a booklet on productivity improvement for trade union leaders	Public information	RBTC

Cambodia

Sector/	Activities	Туре	Funding
Year			
Sector 1:	Standards and Fundamental Principles and Rights at Work		
1997	Memorandum of Understanding on child labour (May)	Relations	IPEC
	Planning workshop to formulate national framework of action against child labour (May)	Workshop	IPEC
	Tripartite seminar on core standards and freedom of association	Seminar	RBTC
1998	Two tripartite seminars on freedom of association and core ILS (Jan.)	Seminars	RBTC
1999	Tripartite workshops on core ILS	Workshops	RBTC
Sector 2:	Employment		
1997	ILO/UNIDO SPPD exercise to develop project document on micro and small enterprise develop	Project development	UNDP
	Support to labour-based rural infrastructure project	Project	Multi-donor
1998	Workshop to validate findings of 1997 ILO/UNIDO SPPD exercise	Workshop	UNDP
1999	Study on potential SME contribution to Cambodian Veterans' Assistance Programme	Research	RBTC
	Technical assistance to the labour-based rural infrastructure works programme	Advisory services	Multi-donor
	Support to Japan programme on mainstreaming vocational training policies and programmes for disabled persons	Advisory services	ILO/Japan Multibi
Sector 3:	Social Protection		
1999	Tripartite workshop on Convention 155	Workshop	RBTC
	Technical advice to Labour Advisory Committee on 3 draft subdecrees on OSH	Advisory services	RBTC
2000	Review of draft law on social security	Advisory services	RBTC

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
Sector 4:	Social Dialogue		
1997	Assessment of trade union situation	Research	RBTC
	Tripartite workshops on industrial relations, labour dispute settlement, collective bargaining, grievance handling	Workshops	RBTC
	Workshop for trade unions on workplace hazards	Workshop	RBTC
	Assistance to Labour Advisory Committee established in 1999	Advisory services	RBTC
	Workshop on ILO Standards and Employers	Workshop	RBTC
	Technical assistance through DANIDA project on workers' education	Advisory services	DANIDA

China

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
Sector 1:	Standards and Fundamental Principles and Rights at Work		
1997	Seminar on C. 138	Meeting	RBTC
	Support to China chapter of interregional project on Training and Information Dissemination on Women Workers' rights	Project	RBTC
	Input given to MOL for the revision of the draft Collective Bargaining Regulations	Report	RBTC
1998	Seminar on C.167	Meetring	RBTC
	Seminar on C. 81 and C. 150 (Beijing, October)	Meeting	RBTC
	Symposium on ILS for CEDA	Symposium	RBTC
1999	Seminar on ratification of C.111 (Beijing, April)	Meeting	RBTC
	Seminar on ratification of C. 111 (Urumqi/Chongqing, September)	Meetiing	RBTC
	Symposium on ILS (ACFTU)	Meeting	RBTC
2000	Seminars on C. 111 (Yinchuan/Guiyang, September)	Meeting	RBTC
Sector 2:	Employment		
1997	Seminar on Labour System Reform in Tibet	Seminar	RBTC
	Technical backstopping of project on Urban Employment Promotion (since 1996)	Advisory services	RBTC
	Support to China chapter of Japan-funded project on Strategic Approaches Toward Employment Promotion	Project	RBTC
	International Seminar on Senior Vocational Teachers' Training	Meeting	RBTC

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
1998	Follow-up on pilot project on Integrating Disabled Persons into Mainstream Employment	Advisory services	RBTC
	National Seminar on Poverty Alleviation in China	Workshop	RBTC
	Workshop on improvement of women entrepreneurship	Workshop	RBTC
	Assistance to Pilot Labour Preparation System (pre-employment trg.)	Research/workshop	RBTC
	Training of trainers workshop on gender equality for labour inspectors (November)	Workshop	RBTC
	Training of trainers workshop on gender equality for career counsellors (December)	Workshop	RBTC
	Workshop on S/IYB for employers' federation (November)	Workshop	RBTC
1999	Technical support to UNDP project on Small Enterprise Promotion and Small Enterprise Reform	Research	тс
	Publication of 3 country reports under UNDP-funded policy study on poverty eradication	Translation	тс
	Studies on poverty alleviation and employment creation	Research	RBTC
	Survey and seminar on impact of enterprise reform on the policies of labour and social security	Research	RBTC
	Training of trainers on gender issues for vocational instructors (August)	Workshop	RBTC
	Survey on rural surplus labour mobility	Research	RBTC
	Field study on re-employment training of laid-off workers from state-owned enterprises	Research	RBTC
	Training of trainers workshop on assisting people with disabilities to find employment (June)	Workshop	RBTC
	Workshop for employers' federation on improvement of women entrepreneurs (August)	Workshop	RBTC
	Seminar on vocational guidance (October)	Seminar	RBTC
2000	Study on small business start-up training	Research	RBTC
	Study on market-oriented employment mechanisms	Research	RBTC

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
	KILM publication and CD-ROM (translation into Chinese)	Public information	RBTC
	Research on gender in employment issues for Beijing +5	Research	RBTC
	Study and seminar on operational environment of small and micro enterprises	Advisory services/seminar	RBTC
	Policy study on re-employment of laid-off workers through community services development	Research	RBTC
Sector 3:	Social Protection		
1997	Seminar on health insurance (August)	Meeting	
	Support to interregional programme on Training and Implementation of Tripartite National Occupational Safety and Health Policies and Measures	Project	
	Technical backstoppping of DANIDA project	Project	DANIDA
	OSH training and promotional materials ("Occupational Health Management" and "Safety and Health in Construction")	Training	
	Bidding on World Bank social security reform project		
	Publication of "Safety, health and welfare in construction"	Public information	RBTC
1998	Assistance in promotion of national policies and programmes in the field of OSH Workshop on chemical safety for employers' federation (October) Training of trainers workshop for trade union federation on chemical safety (October/November) TSS1 report on OSH in TVEs	Advisory services Workshop Training Public information	RBTC RBTC RBTC
1999	Seminar on employment insurance	Seminar	RBTC
	Workshops on social insurance legislation and social insurance supervision	Workshops	RBTC
	Field study on work safety in township and village coal mines	Research	RBTC
	Capacity building for national social insurance legislation and funds supervision	Research	RBTC

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
2000	Workshop on WISE for employers' federation (September)	Workshop	RBTC
	High level workshop on OSH management	Workshop	HQ
	Developing of the China National Code of Forest Harvesting Practice	тс	SECTOR
	Backstopping of the DANIDA project	Project	DANIDA
	Backstopping of the FINNIDA project	Project	FINNIDA
Sector 4:	Social Dialogue		
1997	Seminars on dispute settlement, skill development for conciliators, and collective bargaining	Seminars	RBTC
	Technical inputs to seminar on trade union rights organized by Hong Kong Confederation of Trade Union	Advisory services	RBTC
	Seminar on collective bargaining and collective contracts for ACFTU	Seminar	RBTC
	Support to HQ action programme on Development of Export Processing Zones (August)	Advisory services	RBTC
1998	Industrial relations for employers' federation (September)	Workshop	RBTC
	Training of trainers collective bargaining for trade union federations (September)	Training	RBTC
	Survey training course for employers' federation staff (December)	Workshop	RBTC
1999	Training courses on HRD and management in Chinese Economic Development Zones	Training	RBTC
	Study tour and workshop for trade union federation officials on wage negotiation	Study tour/workshop	RBTC
	Support to HKSAR Labour Dept. in the field of labour court administration	Staff training	RBTC
	Field study and seminar (May) on re-employment service centres	Research/seminar	RBTC
	Workshop for employers' federation on tripartism and the role of employers' organizations	Workshop	RBTC
	Training of trade union federation trainers in collective bargaining	Workshop	RBTC

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
2000	Lobbying for employers	Workshop	ACT/EMP
	Evaluating wage negotiators	Workshop	RBTC
	Industrial relations at enterprise level	Research	RBTC
	Conciliation and mediation for Macao SAR (August/September)	Workshop	RBTC
	Preparatory work for project on Improved Human Resource Development and Management in Chinese Economic Development Zones	Programme development	RBTC
	Strategic plans for CEC HQ and 2 CEC branches (November)	Consultancy	ACT/EMP
	EPZ study tour in Asia for trade union officials (August-Sept)	Study tour	ACTRAV
	Tripartite seminar on Globalisation and Industrial Relations	Meeting	Japan
	Wage negotiation training materials	Training	RBTC

Fiji

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
rear			
Sector 1:	Standards and Fundamental Principles and Rights at Work		
1999	National tripartite seminar on the ILO Declaration, promotion of international labour standards with a view to examining prospects of ratification of the remaining fundamental Conventions (July).	Advisory services, seminar	RBTC
	Translation and dissemination of ILO Declaration and core international labour standards	Public information	RBTC
Sector 2:	Employment		
1997	High-Level Meeting on the Integrated Human Resources Development for Employment Promotion (November)	Meeting	RBTC
	"Development Strategy for Fiji: Policy and Programmes for Sustainable Growth" (December)	Document	RBTC
	Studies and formulation missions supporting the integrated HRD Programme	Formulation missions, technical advisory services	HQ and region
	Project FIJ/97/001 - Strategic Human Resource Planning to strengthen the capacity of the national authorities	Project	UNDP
	National Seminar on Equality and Protection for Women Workers in the Formal Sector (August)	Workshop	RBTC
1998	Micro-Finance Conference to promote employment through micro-finance initiatives, a component of Integrated HRD for Employment in Fiji	Meeting	RBTC
	National Human Resource Planning Workshop (1998)	Workshop	RBTC
1999	Support to Ministry of Education's training for trainers in the garment and textile sectors.	Training	RBTC
	Management development workshops for SME	Workshops	RBTC
	Support to computerized human resources information system to empower people to improve the productive socio-economic environment (FIJ/99/01/A08/11)	Project	UNDP

Sector/	Activities	Туре	Funding
Year			
	Framing the youth employment component of the "Youth Policy"	Advisory services	RBTC
	Integrated Human Resources Development for Employment Promotion (FIJ/99/002)	Project	UNDP
2000	"Youth Employment Policy Framework" for submission to the Ministry of Youth, Employment Opportunities and Sports	Advisory services	RBTC & HQ RBTC
	Development of a Labour Market Information Policy Framework (LMIPF) by a national consultant and presentation of the draft policy framework to ILO constituents	Advisory services	RBTC
Sector 3:	Social Protection		
Sector 4:	Social Dialogue	I	
1998	Study tour (Australia and New Zealand) in support of FTUC workers' educaiton programme to observe trade union approaches to public service reform, structural adjustment and union amalgmation	Fellowship	RBTC
2000	Technical Support reviewed by The Fiji Trades Union Congress (FTUC) of the draft Industrial Relations Bill to ensure compliance with ILO Conventions and democratic principles	Advisory services	RBTC
	"2000 Educational Symposium" for discussion on quality education for all in Fiji (January).	Seminar	RBTC
	Support to FTUC Women's Committee to organize a workshop to assess and address women workers' issues and rights to promote gender equality in the trade union movement and in the workplace.	Workshop	RBTC

India

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
Sector 1:	Standards and Fundamental Principles and Rights at Work		
1997	Training for enhancing managerial capability among project directors of National Child Labour Projects and the Heads of NGOs implementation action programmes	Training	IPEC
	Supporting a Legal Study Cell at the V.V. Giri National Labour Institute	Training	IPEC
	Supporting a Child Labour Cell in the National Institute of Rural Development	Project	IPEC
	Adapting, pilot testing, field testing and finalizing a training of trainers package for the promotion of sustainable income-generating activities for mothers of children rehabilitated from (particularly intolerable and exploitative) work	Project	IPEC
	Participation in the Joint Government of India/UN System support for community-based primary education (IPEC interventions)	Advisory services	IPEC
	Developing a common UN position on child labour and strategy for its elimination	Advisory services	IPEC
1998- 1999	National tripartite workshop on Convention Nos. 87 and 98	Workshop	AO and NORMES
1999	National tripartite training course on Convention No. 100	Workshop	RBTC
	Tripartite workshop on international labour standards, the Declaration and related reporting activities	Meeting	RBTC
	Participation of a Ministry of Labour official in a training course on international labour standards in Turin	Fellowship	RBTC
	"Fundamental Human Rights at Work and the ILO"	Publication	RBTC
	Implementation of a national project on integrated area-specific approaches to hazardous and exploitative forms of child labour	Project	SIDA
	Implementation of a project on combating child labour in India: a pilot State-based approach in Andhra Pradesh	Project	UKM

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
	Activities to build the capability of organizations to enhance the incomes of families of child labourers through the economic empowerment of mothers	Capacity building	RBTC
	Child labour issues and their rehabilitation in carpet weaving belt of Mirzapur-Bhadohi	Workshop	RBTC
	Two regional training workshops on accounting practices in national child labour projects	Meetings	RBTC
	Consultation on SAARC draft convention against trafficking in women and children and ILO Convention No. 182	Meeting	RBTC
	Campaign activities to achieve the universal ratification of Convention No 182	Campaign	The Netherlands
2000	National seminar on Convention Nos. 108 and 179	Meeting	RBTC AO and NORMES
	Preparatory discussions (in Geneva) on a book for the general public on child labour in India	Public information	RBTC
	Participation of an official from the Miinistry of Labour in a training course on international labour standards in Turin	Fellowship	RBTC
	Implementation of a national project on combating child labour and economic exploitation among adolescents in the sericulture industry in Karnataka	Project	Italy
	Implementation of a project to combat child labour in Ganjam district focussing on children rendered vulnerable by the Orissa cyclone	Project	IPEC
Sector 2:	Employment		
	Consolidation of experience gained in the scientific planning and implementation of labour-based intensive rural employment promotion programmes and advisory assistance for improved policies and their implementation	Policy advice	RBTC
	Implementation of a project on service and training centre for metals and plastic industries	Project	UNDP
	Implementation of a national project on a national network fostering structural adjustment, women's employment and equality	Project	Netherlands

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
	Policy-oriented study on selected issues in employment-intensive investment policies	Research	DANIDA
	Implementation of a national project on developing community drug rehabilitation and workplace prevention programmes	Project	UNDCP-FRG- UNHCR
	Implementation of a country component of the INDISCO programme	Project	DANIDA
	Implementation of country component of the COOPNET and COOPREFORM projects	Project	DANIDA
	Urban informal sector training for municipal officials	Project	Extra-budgetary
	National seminar on economic reform, employment and labour market institutions: what challenges in the context of the current crisis in South East Asian countries	Meeting	RBTC
	Workshop on rural workers and peasants organizaitons	Meeting	RBTC AO and POL/DEV
	A workshop on training and redeployment of workers under the National Renewal Fund	Meeting	RBTC AO and Turin
	Regional paper to assess the status of youth unemployment in India	Research/Study	RBTC, POL/DEV
	Statistical information database for monitoring and analyzing issues problems and policies relating to employment and labour markets in India	Research/study	RBTC
	Five sub-sector studies on strategic approaches to job creation for the urban informal sector in India under the framework of an urban informal sector project	Project	UNDP
	Sectoral study and forum on uran informal sector	Research/study	RBTC
	Analysis of work duties, working environment and performance in an economic sector and production of a booklet	Research/study	RBTC
	National roundtable on human resources development in the construction industry and infrastructural development sector	Meeting	RBTC

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
	Workshop on micro level planning for self-employment and training of trainers on vocational skills development for self-employed	Meeting	RBTC
	Training of trainers in the application of new training technologies	Training	Turin
	Workshop on plans and strategies for the Port of Mumbai Port Trust	Meeting	NORMES, RBTC
	Tripartite seminars on maritime labour standards focussing on Convention Nos. 147 and 180	Meeting	RBTC AO and MARIT
	Seminar on "labourisation"	Meeting	RBTC
	National workshop on the problems of small and marginal farmers in the wake of remove of quota restriction on imports of agricultural commodities	Meeting	RBTC
	Study on an inquiry into the policy alternatives for improving the work efficiency, job mobility and life condition of migrant menial and unskilled workforce in the metropolitan capital of Delhi	Research/study	RBTC
	Needs assessment study of the construction sector in India	Research/study	RBTC
	Study on poverty, employment and labour market	Research/study	RBTC
	Study to analyze processes by which productivity can be enhanced without comprising on employment	Research/study	PSI
	Implementation of a country component on information dissemination and training on women workers' rights	Project	The Netherlands
	Workshop on human resources strategies for women development	Meeting	RBTC
	Survey on beedi cigarette workers and employment diversification initiatives and a study on employment and working conditions of workers in the beedi industry and prospects for the future	Research/study	RBTC, WOMEMP and INDUSTR
	Programme on economic empowerment of rural women and job security	Research	RBTC
	Implementation of a country component of the INDISCO programme	Project	DANIDA

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
2000	A workshop on strategic approach to job creation in the urban informal sector	Meeting	RBTC AO and Turin
	Preparation of project proposals on improving rural accessibility and restoring sustainable livelihoods in 10 cyclone-affected villages in Orissa on Orissa reconstruction effort: handicrafts' development programme	Project-formulation	RBTC
	Study natural disaster management, prevention and survival strategies among tribal people in the States of Rajasthan and Orissa	Research	RBTC
	Participation of an official in the technical consultation on training and employment initiatives in the framework of the Asian and Pacfic Decade of Disabled Persons	Fellowship	RBTC
	Preparatory wrokshop for enterprise upgrading in brass metal work industry	Meeting	RBTC
	National seminar on decent work in India: new perspectives, labour flexibility and rationalization, social dialogue, gender sensitization at the workplace, economic reforms, productivity, industrial relations and labour laws	Meeting	RBTC
	Pilot programme for improvement in productivity and competitiveness of the brass metal work industry in Moradabad (small enterprise development programme)	Project	RBTC AO and ENTERPRISE
	Contribution to the Second International Conference of the Association of Indian Labour Historians		RBTC
	Annual conference of the Indian Society of Labour Economics on youth unemployment, employment in the service sector, and regional pattern of industrial relations	Meeting	RBTC
	Preparation of public information for display at the Indian Labour Conference	Public information	RBTC
	Participation of a SEWA officials in the WSSD+5 at ILO Geneva	Fellowship	RBTC
	Overview of Indian law and practice and ILO Conventions of particular relevance to women workers	Research	RBTC FEMMES
	Participation of an official of the Ministry of Labour in the training activity on promotion of women workers' rights in employment	Fellowship	RBTC AO and Turin

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
	Social Protection		
1997	ILO/UNDCP/Ministry of Welfare project on developing community drug rehabilitation and workplace prevention programme	Project	UNDCP
	Pilot study on occupational safety and health and three workshops for factory inspectors, dock inspectors and safety officers	Technical advice Meeting	RBTC
	Participation of a senior policy-level government official in the International Conference on Occupational Safety and Health in USA	Fellowship	RBTC
1998- 1999	Implementation of a project on development rehabilitation and workshop prevention programme	Project	UNDCP
	Programme development for a Phase II of the project on developing community drug rehabilitation and workplace prevention programme	Project	RBTC
	Formulation of a programme on prevention of HIV/AIDS in the world of work: a tripartite response	Project-formulation	RBTC, AO and TRAVAIL
	A workshop on women's occupational safety and health	Meeting	RBTC
	A country component on strengthening the capacity of the enterprise to address occupational safety and health needs with special reference to chemical and pharmaceutical industry	Project	DANIDA
	Assessment of the existing structure of the Directorate-Geenral of Mines Safety, identification of shortcomings in its works, and formulation of recommendations aimed at bridging the gaps and strengthening its capacity for future action and ILO assistance and improvement of occupational safety and health in small-scale mines	Advisory services	RBTC
	Development of a national registry of occupational injuries and diseases	Project	RBTC
	A national workshop on the role of occupational safety and health committees	Meeting	RBTC
	Purchase of Encyclopaedia on Occupational Safety and Health and CD-ROMS for dissemination to institutions working on the issue	Public information	RBTC
	A seminar on social security	Meeting	RBTC AO, STEP

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
Sector 4:	Social Dialogue		
1997	County programme on employers' organizations and cleaner production	Project	Norway
	Country programme on mobilizing small business to prevent substance abuse (employers' organizations)	Project	Norway
	Country programme on promotion of women in private sector activities through employers' organizations	Project	Norway
	Implementation of a national project on women's education for integrating women in rural workers organizations	Project	DANIDA
	Activities with the trade unions to create awareness on environmental issues, leading to the creation of a forum called 'Trade union Partnership on Environmental Protection'	Project	Extra-budgetary
	Training programme on occupational safetyand health for plantation trade unions and rural workers' organizations	Project	Extra-budgetary
	Revision of the Industrial Disputes Act of 1947	Advisory services	RBTC
	Training programmes for conciliators and labour court judges	Training	RBTC
	Training workshop on labour court administration and a series of labour workshops on upgradation of conciliation skills	Training	RBTC
	Workshop on sound industrial relations in Orissa	Meeting	RBTC
	Seminar on liberalization with human face	Meeting	RBTC
1998- 1999	Seminars on international labour standards for employers' organizations	Meetings	RBTC AO and ACT/EMP
	Workshops on strategic management towards productivity and quality improvement through collective bargaining and better workplace cooperation	Meetings	RBTC ACT/EMP
	Young executive training programme	Training	RBTC ACT/EMP

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
	National workshop on strategies for employment generation	Meeting	RBTC ACT/EMP
	Workshops on human resources development for adjustment at the enterprise level for the Council of Indian Employers; human resources development strategies for women's development employers' organizations	Meeting	RBTC
	Workshop on the changing role of employers' organizations in the new millennium	Meeting	RBTC AO and ACT/EMP
	Round table on performance and skills-based pay	Meeting	RBTC ACT/EMP
	Study on training for the employers' organizations	Research	RBTC ACT/EMP
	Workshop on trade unions and employers' organizations for developing an action programme for the elimination of child labour in tea industry in Assam and West Bengal, organized by the Federal of Indian Chamers of Commerce and Industry	Meeting	RBTC
	Translation and printing the ILO Declaration and fundamental human rights booklet in local languages	Public information	RBTC AO and ACTRAV
	National workers' education seminar on social security	Meeting	RBTC
	Production of manual/guide on structural adjustment programme for trade union leaders	Publication	RBTC AO and ACTRAV
	Three workshops on problems of agricultural labourers and rural workers in Orissa, Andhra Pradesh and Punjab States	Meeting	RBTC AO and POLDEV
	Printing workers' education training materials; manuals on industrial relations and collective bargaining; and trade unions and structural adjustment programmes	Advisory services	RBTC ACTRAV
	Workers' education seminar on membership and leadership of women in trade unions	Meeting	RBTC

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
	Training courses on occupational safety and health and environment in priority sector for trade union leaders	Training	RBTC ACTRAV
	Workshops for working women activists and women trade unionists	Meeting	RBTC
	National seminar on the impact of economic liberalization and globalization on rural workers and rural workers' organization	Meeting	RBTC AO and ACTRAV
	Programme on rural labour organizations in Ultar Pradesh	Meeting	RBTC
	Workshop on globalization and trade unions - a futuristic view	Meeting	RBTC
	Workshop for trade union workers in rural sector	Meeting	RBTC
	National training programme on industrial relations and collective bargaining for trade unions	Meeting	RBTC ACTRAV
	National workshop on industrial relations; agenda for change for officials of central labour ministry and state labour departments	Meeting	RBTC AO and LEG/REL
	Training programmes for leading trade union organizations on collective bargaining strategies, negotiation skill and labour-management cooperation	Training	RBTC
	Workshop on disputes settlement	Meering	RBTC
	Seminars on the Second National Labour Commission, industry and employment perspectives in Chennai, Lucknow, Calcutta and Jaipur	Meetings	RBTC AO and ACT/EMP
	Seminars on enterprise competitiveness through productivity and quality of people in Mumbai and New Delhi	Meetings	RBTC AO and ACT/EMP
	Round table meetings on Second National Labour Commission by Employers' Federation of India	Meetings	RBTC AO and ACT/EMP
	Discussions betweenemployers' and workers' representatives and newly appointed SAAT Employers' specialist to develop ideas for the 2000-2001 workplan	Meetings	RBTC

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
	Training programme on sound industrial relations and collective bargaining		RBTC AO and ACTRAV
	Workshop on trade unions and the Second National Labour Commission for discussion and ILO's inputs to respond to the questionnaire of the Second National Labour Commission	Mooting	RBTC AO and ACTRAV
	Trade union training programme for working women activists	Training	RBTC
	Workshop on problems of agricultural labourers and rural workers for Oriya-speaking region	Meeting	RBTC
	Study on the impact of Convention No. 141 on rural workers' organizations	Research/study	RBTC ACTRAV
	Regional 3-year (1999-2002) programme (SAVPOT) on tripartism and social dialogue, India participates together with other countries in South Asia and Viet Nam	Project	Norway
	Technical meeting on industrial relations issues in the plantation sector	Meeting	RBTC

Indonesia

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
Sector 1	Standards and Fundamental Principles and Rights at Work		
1997	Activities on gender and child labour awareness raising and legal literacy for plant-level workers, especially women workers. Round-table meeting on child labour for general chairpersons and senior officials of trade unions	Workers' education, including training manuals and posters	Belgium (RAS/94/m01/BEL)
	Workshop to review the feasibility of ratifying Convention 138. Consultations and national workshop to draft a national plan of action for the elimination of child labour. Research work on child prostitution in Indonesia with case studies from Greater Jakarta, West Java and East Java	Action programmes, awareness raising, direct technical assistance, research	IPEC
1998	Seminars on special provisions in the new Labour Bill on women workers protection, and on women workers' rights	Workers' education, training of trainers, public information	Belgium (RAS/94/m01/BEL)
	Specialized training of labour inspectors Poverty alleviation programme Non-formal nine-year education programme	Pilot action programmes, training, workshops	IPEC
	National workshop on child prostitution and tourism industry (July)	National conference	IPEC
	Economically active children in North Sumatra	Survey	IPEC
	ILO Direct Contact Mission (August) on the full application of Convention No. 98 and measurres to ensure compliance with Convention No. 87	Mission and technical/ policy advice	RBTC
	Workshop on Fundamental Human Rights Conventions of ILO (December)	Workshop	RBTC
1999	Workers' education project (RAS/94/M01/BEL) on legal literacy, gender awareness and child labour issues	Advanced training of trainers, materials, manuals, booklet printing	Belgium (RAS/94/M01/BEL)
	Fundamental human rights of Conventions for government officials, employers	Workshops	Netherlands (INS/98/M03/NET)

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
Teal	Training of Master Trainers in the fundamental human rights of Conventions	Training of trainers	Netherlands (INS/98/M03/NET)
	Advisory Assistance on Labour Law Reform	Technical advisory services	Netherlands (INS/98/M03/NET)
	Nation-wide campaign on fundamental principles and rights at work. About 70 tripartite-plus workshops were organized during 1999-2000 and involved almost 2,000 participants, and 150 military and police officers from all provinces of Java were sensitized to prevent their interference in labour disputes.	Awareness- raising campaign and series of workshops.	Netherlands (INS/98/M03/NET)
	Inventory of the worst forms of child labour	Study, workshop	IPEC
	Media campaign on Convention 182	Public Information	
	National Workshop on Best Practices in combatting child labour was held (July)	Workshop	IPEC
	Working-children's education programme Training of child-labour monitors	Awareness- raising Training	IPEC
2000	Asian Regional High-level Meeting on Child Labour, 8-10 March 2000, in Jakarta	Meeting	IPEC and Japan
	Implementing Convention 182	Workshop	IPEC
	Action programme to strengthen capacity of the Child Labour Unit of the Ministry of Manpower and Transmigration	Training, meetings	IPEC
	Training programme to strengthen capacity of NGOs working in Eastern Indonesia	Training, meeting	IPEC
	Two rapid assessments on worst forms of child labour (gold mines and on child domestic workers)	Research	IPEC
	Programme on child labour on fishing platforms (North Sumatra)	Policy dialogue, surveys, training, awareness raising monitoring, withdrawal, prevention and social protection	USA / IPEC Sub-regional

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
Year	Programme on child labour in the footwear industry (Bandung, West Java)	Policy dialogue, surveys, training, awareness raising monitoring, withdrawal, prevention and social protection	USA / IPEC
	Maintaining the Momentum of Change and Reforms in Labour Laws and Policy and Realizing the Fundamental Principles and Rights at Work	Advisory services	France (INS/00/M01/FRA)
	Workshops for miltary and police officers	Workshops	France (INS/00/M01/FRA)
	National Tripartite Workshop on the Application of the ILO Declaration (March)	Workshop	France (INS/00/M01/FRA)
	Mission Programme for high-level tripartite Cambodian officials on promoting and applying the Declaration and basic human rights Conventions	Comparative Study	RBTC & Japan (RAS/98/M08/JPN)
	Promoting and Realizing Freedom of Association and Collective Bargaining by building trust and capacity in Industrial Relations	Project	USA (INS/00/M51/USA)
Sector 2	: Employment		
1997	National Workshops on Community-based training methodology in poverty alleviation through employment and Income Generation in the Informal Sector (December)	Workshops	RBTC
	Workshop on regional market information systems for labour market monitoring (December)	Workshop	RBTC
1998	Study and Report on Employment Challenges of the Indonesia economic crisis	Research	UNDP
	The impact of economic policies and programmes on employment generation and social exclusion as a Follow-up to the World Social Summit for Development	Research	UNDP
	Support to BAPPENAS on the preparation of the employment chapter of REPELITA VII (Five-Year Development Plan)	Advisory services	UNDP
	Seminar on Employment Development in REPELITA VII (March)	Workshop	UNDP

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
Year	Training workshop on regional market information systems for labour market monitoring (October)	Workshop	RBTC
	Economic empowerment of women (EEW) through Improve Your Business	Rresearch	RBTC
	Expansion of Employment Opportunities for Women	Regional Project	Japan (RAS/96/M04/JPN)
	The impact of the economic crisis on women's employment opportunities and working conditions	Research	Japan (RAS/96/M04/JPN)
	Integrated Rural Accessibility Planning (IRAP) in Indonesia (Phase II)	Research	INT/95/15M/SID
	National Workshop on Skills Testing and Certification (phase I) (October)	Workshop	RBTC
	Strategic planning to enhance self-reliance in Indonesia's cooperative movement	TC project	UNDP
1999	National workshop on community-based training (April)	Workshop	ILO Turin
	Employment strategy mission (April/May) on the impact of the economic and financial crisis on employment in Indonesia	Mission	ILO
	Consultative forum on strategy for employment-led recovery and reconstruction (November)	Workshop	RBTC
	Technical workshops on monitoring labour market information (LMI)	Workshop	RBTC
	Assistance on developing an effective strategy for the National Training Council and improving the skills testing and certification system	Technical advisory services	RBTC
	A gender review of globalization, legislation, policies and institutional frameworks	Study and Publications	RBTC
	A National Tripartite Workshop on Promoting Employment with Gender Equality in the Context of Globalization (August)	Workshop	RBTC
	National workshop on human resources development framework and skills testing and certification	Study and workshop	RBTC
	Training workshop on the promotion of equity gender	Workshop	Japan (RAS/96/M04/JPN)

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
	National Workshop on small and medium enterprise development (December)	Workshop	RBTC, ADB, World Bank
2000	Visit of Ms. Nane Annan (wife of Mr. Kofi Annan, UN Secretary General) to ILO project site (February)	Official visit	Japan (RAS/96/M04/JPN)
	Gender training for project planners	Training	Japan (RAS/96/M04/JPN)
	Workshop on formulating strategy to provide employment opportunity for women through Grameen Bank Principles.	Workshop	Japan (RAS/96/M04/JPN)
	Project formulation mission (April) for the establishment of an Employment Fund to support active labour market programme	Mission and draft project proposal	ILO
	"Assistance for Making Economic Recovery Employment-Friendly"	Project	UNDP
	Development of 18 Key Indicators of the Labour Market (KILM) in Indonesia for 1986-1999	Research, statistical work and analysis	UNDP
	Regional Consultative Meeting on the Expansion of Employment of Women (September)	Meeting	Japan (RAS/96/M04/JPN)
Sector 3	: Social Protection		
	Needs assessment, pre-tests and distribution of training materials on bettering the working conditions of women migrant workers	Project	RBTC
1998	Tripartite Workshop on Occupational Accident Analysis and Reporting Systems (February)	Workshop	INT/95/M11/DAN
	Survey on occupational accident hazards and prevention in the construction sector	Survey	INT/95/M11/DAN
	Courses on cleaner production methods (ceramic)	Training	INT/95/M04/NOR
	Seminar on Cleaner Production Implementation (October)	Seminar	INT/95/M04/NOR
	Workshop on the scope and limits of policy options on migration (September)	Workshop	RBTC

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
Teal	Workshop on migrant workers protection and rights (November)	Workshop	INS/98/M03/NET
	Workshop on Overseas Employment Institutions (November)	Workshop	RBTC
1999	Social Security Mission on reforming social-security system (November)	Mission, technical advisory services	ILO
	National Workshop on the Restructuring of the Social Security System (November)	Workshop	RBTC
	"Restructuring of the social security system in Indonesia"	Report	RBTC
	Tripartite-plus consultation on the drafting and contents of a new Migrant Workers Bill (July)	Workshop	RBTC
2000	Project on restructuring the social security system	T.C. project	Netherlands (INS/00/M04/NET)
	Preparation for studies on socio-economic security indicators on enterprise flexibility survey; and a basic security survey	Study/survey	IFP/SES, UNDP
Sector 4	: Social Dialogue		
1998	Drafting of Trade Union Bill, Dispute Settlement Bill and Revision of Manpower Act 25/1997.	Technical advisory services	Netherlands (INS/98/M03/NET)
	Tripartite Workshop on Revision of Manpower Act 25/1997 (October)	Workshop	RBTC
	Tripartite Workshop on Labour Disputes Settlement Bill (October)	Workshop	RBTC
	ILO Workshop on labour law reforms	Workshop	RBTC
	Technical Workshop for Trade Unions on Labour Legislation (August)	Workshop	RBTC
	Tripartite Workshop on Trade Union Bills (October)	Workshop	RBTC
	Workshops on minimum wage determination and implementation (June-August)	Workshop	RBTC
	Workshop on ILO Convention No. 87 and the implications of ratification for employers (June)	Workshop	RBTC

Sector/	Activities	Туре	Funding
Year	Workshops on productivity improvement (June/July, September)	Workshop	RBTC
	Awareness Raising on Social Safety Nets Project on trade union participation in social safety net monitoring	Training, technical advisory services and training materials	RBTC
	Survey of trends in workers' education Training of workplace representatives	Study Training	British (INS/98/M01/UKM)
2000	Workers' education programme to support informal sector workers	Technical cooperation, training	Denmark (RAS/97/M11/DAN)
	Training for plant level representatives	Training, fellowships	British (INS/98/M01/UKM)
	Publication of industrial relations booklet for Indonesian Employers' Orgnization - APINDO	Awareness-raising	ILO
	Survey on Indonesian Employers' Organization (APINDO)	Survey	ILO/ACTEMD
	ILO/APINDO Awareness-raising workshops on multi-trade unions and collective bargaining agreements, (August and September)	Workshop	ILO
	Indonesian trade unions	Survey	ILO/ACTRAV
	High-level Tripartite Summit on Social Dialogue (September)	Meeting	ILO
	Pilot project on developing public employment services	Technical advisory services, training workshop	RBTC
	Tripartite consultations on technical cooperation	Policy dialogue and information exchange	Constituents and ILO

Kiribati

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
Sector 1:	Standards and Fundamental Principles and Rights at Work		
2000	Formulation of a country programme toto permit Kiribati to meet its obligation as a (new) member State	Mission	RBTC
Sector 2:	Employment		
		Study and project formulation	RBTC

Republic of Korea

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
Sector 1:	Standards and Fundamental Principles and Rights at Work		
1998	GB mission on HRD/ILS (Feb.)	Mission	RB
	Seminars on ILS, labour laws on women workers, and on core Conventions (C. 29, C. 105, C. 100, C.111, and C. 138	Seminars	RBTC
	A study tour organized under ILO/ADB Mekong Project in collaboration with KOICA	Fellowship	ADB
Sector 2:	Employment		
		Research	RBTC
	Action programme on the Evaluation and Analysis of Training Policies and Programme for the Unemployed in Republic of Korea	Project	RBTC
1999	National workshop on international experiences of evaluating training for the unemployed	Workshop	RBTC
	ILO/APSDEP Workshop to review regional model competency standards (RMCS) and computer training courses	Workshop	Government of Japan
	Support for a study tour of Korean officials to Canada, Germany, Hong Kong, Sweden and USA to review best practices in employment-services restructuring	Fellowship	RBTC

Activities	Туре	Funding
Social Protection		
Social Protection		
Review unemployment-insurance situation in conjunction with the Ministry of Labour and the Korean Labour Institute	Advisory services	RB
Comparative study of unemployment insurance provisions in Canada, Germany and the Republic of Korea	Study	RBTC
Consultations with Government and constituents (August) - agreement to hold a joint subregional seminar on Social Protection against Unemployment (in 2002), and collaboration in training activities	Relations	RB
Social Dialogue		
ILO/FKTU/KCTU workshop on ILS, labour law related women workers	Workshop	RBTC
The impact of the economic crisis on workers - trade union responses	Research	RBTC
ILO/KEF study grant on excellence in Labour-Management to support capacity building of other employers' organizations in the region	Relations	KEF
A series of workshops for KCTU-FKTU to strengthen the involvement of women trade unionists in TU movement and increase their understanding of women worker issues, with particular reference to the economic crisis and structural adjustment	Workshop	RBTC
ILO/FKTU workshop on globalization and trade union responses		RBTC
ACFTU study tour to observe wage negotiation practices in Republic of Korea	Fellowship	RBTC
ILO/KCTU campaign for a new OSH strategy		RBTC
	Review unemployment-insurance situation in conjunction with the Ministry of Labour and the Korean Labour Institute Comparative study of unemployment insurance provisions in Canada, Germany and the Republic of Korea Consultations with Government and constituents (August) - agreement to hold a joint subregional seminar on Social Protection against Unemployment (in 2002), and collaboration in training activities Social Dialogue ILO/FKTU/KCTU workshop on ILS, labour law related women workers The impact of the economic crisis on workers - trade union responses ILO/KEF study grant on excellence in Labour-Management to support capacity building of other employers' organizations in the region A series of workshops for KCTU-FKTU to strengthen the involvement of women trade unionists in TU movement and increase their understanding of women worker issues, with particular reference to the economic crisis and structural adjustment ILO/FKTU workshop on globalization and trade union responses ACFTU study tour to observe wage negotiation practices in Republic of Korea	Social Protection Review unemployment-insurance situation in conjunction with the Ministry of Labour and the Korean Labour Institute Comparative study of unemployment insurance provisions in Canada, Germany and the Republic of Korea Consultations with Government and constituents (August) - agreement to hold a joint subregional seminar on Social Protection against Unemployment (in 2002), and collaboration in training activities Social Dialogue ILO/FKTU/KCTU workshop on ILS, labour law related women workers The impact of the economic crisis on workers - trade union responses ILO/KEF study grant on excellence in Labour-Management to support capacity building of other employers' organizations in the region A series of workshops for KCTU-FKTU to strengthen the involvement of women trade unionists in TU movement and increase their understanding of women worker issues, with particular reference to the economic crisis and structural adjustment ILO/FKTU workshop on globalization and trade union responses ACFTU study tour to observe wage negotiation practices in Republic of Korea Fellowship

LAO PDR

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
Sector 1	Standards and Fundamental Principles and Rights at Work		
1997	Workshop on women workers' rights	Workshop	RBTC
	Tripartite seminar on ILS (September)	Seminar	RBTC
	National Workshop on International Labour Standard	Workshop	RBTC
	National Tripartite Workshop on labour isues respecting Woman workers	Workshop	RBTC
	Seminar on International Labour standard	Seminar	RBTC
1998	ILO/LFTU Seminar on International Labour Standard/ Labour Law	Seminar	RBTC
	Workshop on settlement of labour dispute	Workshop	TC
	Translation of 5 labour law documents	Translation	RBTC
	Labour law implementation and workshop	Workshop	TC
1999	Training of trainers - Labour law Implementation	Training	RBTC
	Printing labour law brochures	Publication	TC
	Training for traniner workshop on capacity building on labour law	Workshop	RBTC
	Workshop on social security organized by LFTU/LAOS	Workshop	RBTC
	Workshop on training of trainers - capacity building for labour law implementation	Workshop	RBTC
2000	MoU, IPEC country programme (January)		
	Situation analysis on child labour	Research	TC
	Workshop in Bokeo, Vientiane and Khammuan on Labour Inspection & Conciliation at Provincial Level	Workshop	TC
	Translation and printing of manual for trainers in labour inspection	Translation	ТС
Sector 2:	Employment		
1997	Participation in Road Sector Donor Coordination Meeting (February)	UN/donor coordination	RBTC
	Participation in donor meeting on Rural Access Planning (October)	п	RBTC
	Technical support to IRAP and labour-based rural roads projects	Advisory services	RBTC
	Advisory report on policies and strategies for promoting labour export (September)	Report	RBTC
	Study and workshop on vocational training and employment opportunities for people with disabilities	Study/workshop	RBTC
	(December)	' '	
	Technical support to ADB project on Cooperation in Employment Promotion and Training in the Greater Mekong Subregion	Advisory services	тс

Sector/	Activities	Туре	Funding
Year			
	Development of proposal on labour market analysis and employment and labour market policies (April)	Programme development	Extra-budgetary
	Participation in 2 roundtable meetings on HRD and rural development organized by State Planning	Meeting	RBTC
	Committee (May)		DDTO
	Research on policies and strategies for women entrepreneurship development	Research	RBTC
	Project formulation mission on support to ethnic minorities through micro credit and employment generation	Programme development	Extra-budgetary
	Workshop on Labour market Information, Labour Market Analysis and Policies	Workshop	RBTC
1999	Policy study on infrastructure and rural development management	Research	TC (SPPD)
	Policy study on ethnic minority issues in rural development	Research	TC (SPPD)
	Support to SPPD on Rural Development	Workshop	, ,
	SPPD Meeting on Rural Dvelopment and Ethnic Minority Issue	Meeting	RBTC
	Technical Consultation Meeting on Ethnic Minority issues	Meeting	TC
2000	Workshop on Labour-Based Road Engineering in Lao PDR (11 May 2000)	Workshop	Asist-Ap
	First Technical IRAP Meeting September 5 - 6, 2000	Workshop	Asist-Ap
ector 3:	Social Protection		
1997	STS project on Social Security Development signed (July)	Programme development	
1998	Draft decree on social security for private sector employees completed	Research	RBTC
	Labour administration and and labour inspection workshop	Workshop	TC
1999	Implementation of project on social security development		TC (UNDP)
	National Workshop on socail security	Workshop	RBTC
	Training of Trainers Workshop on Socail Security	Workshop	RBTC
2000	Tripartite workshop on OSH (under DANIDA project; May)	Workshop	тс
	Translation of Thai materials on OSH in into Lao	Translation	ILO/DANIDA
J	Translation of OSH Legislation into Eng	Translation	ILO/DANIDA
	OSH Workshop for Employers & Employees	Workshop	ILO/DANIDA
	OSH Task Force Meeting	Meeting	ILO/DANIDA
j	OSH TASK FUICE MEELING	Meeting	ILO/DANIDA

Sector/	Activities	Туре	Funding
Year			
Sector 4:	Social Dialogue		
	Two workshops with Lao Women's Union on women workers' rights (November) Workshop for employers on the role and management of an employers' organization and strategic planning Workshop for trade unions on role of trade unions and collective bargaining	Workshops Workshop Workshop	RBTC RBTC RBTC
	Trainers' training on collective bargaining for trade unionists (June) Technical backstopping of project on Capacity Building for Labour Law Implementation (from July) Training / Workshop on labour market information, analysis and policies	Training course Advisory services Workshop	RBTC RBTC RBTC
	Workshop for trade union federation on social security Contribution to LFTU for a study tour on attachment training on collective bargaining to Malaysia	Workshop Study Tour	RBTC RBTC
2000	Training course on collective bargaining and handling of grievances (Vientaine)	Training	RBTC

Malaysia

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
Sector 1:	Standards and Fundamental Principles and Rights at Work		
1997	Ratification of Conventions 100 and 138	Ratifications	RBTC
1998	Tripartite seminar on ILS	Seminar	RBTC
	Direct contacts mission on application of Convention 97 (May)	Advisory services	RB
	Study and workshop on ILS in HRD	Research/workshop	RBTC
1999	Tripartite workshop on ILS and Declaration	Workshop	RBYC
Sector 2:	Employment		
1997	Technical comments on and inputs to ADB TA project to upgrade labour market information system	Advisory services	ADB
1998	Technical inputs to ADB TA project to upgrade labour market information system	Advisory services	ADB
	Participation in ADB/EPU project steering committee meeting on draft revision of Malaysian Dictionary of Occupations (May)	Advisory services	ADB/EPU
	Skills development for government officials from Ministry of Human Resources (May)	Training	RBTC
1999	Workshop on assisting people with disabilities to find employment	Workshop	RBTC
Sector 3:	Social Protection		
1998	ILO acting as cooperating agency in nationally executed UNDP-funded programme on implementation of social protection reform	Advisory services	тс
	Workshop on pension reform	Workshop	RBTC

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
1999	Drafting-assistance for UNDP project on OSH	Advisory services	UNDP
	Assistance in implementation of UNDP-funded project on social protection reform	Advisory services	тс
Sector 4:	Social Dialogue		
1997	Advisory mission to identify action strategies for the development of employment services (Feb.)	Advisory services	RB
	Technical advisory note with recommendations on employment services (April)	Advisory services	RB
	Guidelines on integrating people with disabilities into mainstream employment services developed and tested	Publication	RBTC
	Workshop for employers' federation on OSH in the workplace (Oct.)	Workshop	RBTC
	Diploma course for employers' federation in industrial relations	Training	RBTC
	Training of trainers programme on integrating people with disabilities into mainstream employment services	Workshops	RBTC
	Advisory services to employers' federation on labour statistics and labour market information	Advisory services	RBTC
	Diploma course for employers' federation in industrial relations	Training	RBTC
1999	Assistance to Employers' Federation in upgrading of IT system	Advisory services	
	Two training courses for trade unions on leadership and ILS	Training	RBTC

Mongolia

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
Sector 1:	Standards and Fundamental Principles and Rights at Work		
1997	Tripartite seminar on International Labour Standards	Seminar	
	Regulating the legal framework on child labour	Research	IPEC
1998	Translation into Mongolian and printing of selected international labour standards (on labour statistics)	Public information	RBTC
	Re-editing of selected international labour standards already translated	Public information	RBTC
	Translation and publication of ILO Constitution	Public information	RBTC
	Workshop to develop a naitonal program of action on child labour	Workshop	IPEC
1999	Memorandum of Understanding signed for IPEC programme (May)	MOU	IPEC
	Support to IPEC action programmes (as from November)	Project	IPEC
	Tripartite workshop on ILS and the Declaration (September)	Workshop	RBTC
2000	International labour standards for trade union members	Workshop	ACTRAV
Sector 2:	Employment		
1997	Preparation of project document on skills training	Programme development	Extra-budgetary
	Technical support to workshop on disability awareness and to govt. review group on formulation of comprehensive disability strategy	Advisory services	RBTC
	Women's Support project (May-June)	Advisory services	UNDP
1998	Improving labour statistics derived from administrative records (July)	Workshop	RBTC
	Training courses on cooperative development (August/September)	Training	RBTC

Sector/	Activities	Туре	Funding
Year	National seminar on vocational training	Seminar	RBTC
	Follow-up programme on "Improving Opportunities For People with Disabilities" (on-going)		
1999	Opening opportunities for disabled workers to gain access to training (May)	Workshop	RBTC
	Tripartite national conference on "The Labour Market in Mongolia and State Policy" (May)	Meeting	RBTC
	Labour force survey methodology (May)	Workshop	RBTC
	Economic growth, training and employment	Advisory services	UNDP
	Multiple training courses on collective bargaining for trade unions	Training	RBTC and ACTRAV
	OSH for Trade union educators	Training	RBTC
2000	National Employment Conference (December)	Meeting	RBTC
	SPPD on Informal Sector in Mongolia: Profiles, Needs and Strategies (from July)		
Sector 3:	Social Protection		
1997	Translation and dissemination of OSH publications	Public information	
	Backstopping of interregional DANIDA-funded OSH project	Project	DANIDA
1998	Improving working conditions (October)	Workshop	RBTC
	Translation, "Introduction to Social Security"	Public Information	RBTC
1999	Tripartite workshop on OSH information network (May)	Workshop	RBTC
	Workshop to review ongoing OSH activities	Workshop	RBTC
2000	Tripartite workshop on the implementation of Convention 155	Workshop	RBTC
	Improving OSH training system	Project	DANIDA

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
	National OSH information network support	Public information	FINNIDA
	WISE training (Sept)	Training	ACT/EMP
Sector 4:	Social Dialogue		
1997	Workshop on collective bargaining	Workshop	RBTC
	Seminar for trade unions on economics and trade unions	Seminar	RBTC
	Support through interregional project on Workers' Education Assistance in Management Training for Trade Unionists in Selected Asian Countries (starting August)	Advisory services	RBTC
1998	Workshop for employers on labour law, industrial relations and enterprise development (May)	Workshop	RBTC
	Training programmes and advisory services to workers' organizations on collective bargaining	Training course/advisory services	
	Workshop on wages for employers' federation (September)	Workshop	RBTC
	Workshop on social security issues for workers	Workshop	RBTC
	"Effective Conciliation" (translation)	Public information	RBTC
	Workers' Education Handbooks (translation)	Public information	ACTRAV
	Training for trainers on workers' education	Training	ACTRAV
	Workshop on OSH for employers	Workshop	RBTC
	Course in project development for employers	Training	RBTC
1999	Training course for grievance handlers and negotiators (June/July)	Training	RBTC
	Training of trainers' course for trade union federation on collective bargaining (December)	Training	RBTC

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
	Workshop on OSH for trade union federation (January)	Workshop	RBTC
	Workshop on encouragement system for employers	Workshop	EASMAT
	Workshop on management of employers' organisations	Workshop	EASMAT
2000	ILO/CMTU national workshop on international labour standards, labour laws and practice (September)	Workshop	RBTC
	Workshop for employers' federation on employers' role in promoting employment for people with disabilities (April)	Workshop	RBTC
	Orientation seminar for trade union federation on cooperative enterprise operations (May)	Workshop	RBTC
	Workshops for employers' federation on developing business plans (June)	Workshop	RBTC
	Workshop for trade union federation on collective bargaining and grievance handling	Workshop	RBTC

Nepal

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
Sector 1:	Standards and Fundamental Principles and Rights at Work		
1997	Towards ratification of unratified Core Conventions	Meeting	RBTC
	Campaign against bonded labour (Kamaiya System)	public information	RBTC
	Translation of Basic Human Right Conventions into Nepali language and training of trade union members (GEFONT)	public information	RBTC
	Workshop to develop programme of activities to combat child labour (DECONT)	Workshop	RBTC
	Technical assistance to the Tripartite Technical Committee formed to review and initiate the process of the ratification and raise awareness of the importance of ratification of Convention Nos. 29, 87, 105 and 182	Advisory services	RBTC
	Translation and printing of the ILO Declaration and associated Conventions	Public information	RBTC
	Programme components on: (a) development of institutional mechanisms for combating trafficking in children and their commercial sexual exploitation; (b) preparation of the national plan of action;(c) development of action programmes and their implementation by governmental and non-governmental organizations; (d) strengthening of legislation and enforcement procedures; (e) creation of awareness about the problem among parents, local communities, media and policy makers; (f) conducting action-oriented research	Programme	IPEC
	Technical assistance to the Ministry of Women and Social Welfare in formulating policies and a national action plan to address the problems of girl trafficking	Advisory services	RBTC
	"Towards the Elimination of Bonded Child Labour (Phase I)"	Project	Italy
	"Towards Child Labour Free Area in Pokhara Sub-Metropolis"	Project	AusAID
	"Prevention of Bonded Child Labour in Nepal"	Project	AusAID
	"Child Labour in the Carpet Industry"	Project	DANIDA

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
1001	Workshop to discuss the Bill on Child Labour	Meeting	RBTC
	Study tour for Under-secretary of Labour to IPEC programmes in India	Fellowship	RBTC
	"Kamaiya System in Nepal"	Study	RBTC
	Drafting legislation bills on " Prevention of Trafficking in Women and Children" and "Abolition of Bonded Labour"	Advisory services	RBTC and IPEC
2000	"Towards the Elimination of Bonded Child Labour (Phase II)"	Project	Italy
	Implementation of Nepal chapter of 'South Asian-regional programme to combat the trafficking in children for exploitative employment '	Project RAS/00/05P/010	Extra-budgetary
	Development of a DECLARATION / IPEC programme to assist former bonded labourers	Development programme	DECLARATION/ IPEC
	Coordinating and drafting the bill on abolition of bonded labour as a preparatory step for the ratification of Convention Nos. 29 and 105.	Advisory services	RBTC
	Tripartite consultation organized by the Ministry of Labour prior to the preparation of report due from the Government of Nepal	Meeting	RBTC
	Programme to highlight the event of coming into force of ILO Convention No. 182	Public information	RBTC
	Development of time bound programmes to eliminate worst forms of child labour		IPEC
	National Workshop to end untouchability and to uplift the socio-economic status of Dalit community	Meeting	RBTC
Sector 2:	Employment		
1997	Country employment programme review	Research	RBTC
	Partial funding of "Evaluation of Dhaulagiri Irrigation Development Project"	Project	RBTC
	National labour force survey	Project	UNDP
	Women Entrepreneurship Association annual function	Meeting	RBTC

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
	Translation of ILO publication "Labour Statistics Based on Administrative Records" into Nepali	Public information	RBTC
1998- 1999	Employment review in Nepal and compilation of data on labour force situation	Research	RBTC
	Development of a database on employment and labour market indicators	Research	RBTC
	Study on the process of productivity enhancement without compromising on employment	Research	PSI
	Preparation of a strategic action plan for the successful implementation of national labour policy	Research	RBTC
	Printing of reports on 'Employment in Nepal: Prospects and Policies' and 'Nepal: Programmes and Strategies for Employment Promotion'	Public information	RBTC
	Formulating a national training policy	Advisory services	RBTC
	Study tour for the Secretary of Labour on vocational training system in Thailand	Fellowship	RBTC
	Multisectoral thematic group on employment and prepared a chapter for the UN Common Country Assessment	Advisory services	RBTC
	"Institutional Strengthening for Rural Infrastructure Development"	Project	ADB
	Tools and methodology for entrepreneurship development	Project	AO and SAAT
	Database development and paralegal training to combat trafficking	Project	AO
	A case-study on micro and small enterprise development and worker's protection	Research	RBTC
	Case studies on WIDE programme	Research	RBTC
	Preparation of papers on poverty alleviation through entrepreneurship development (for SAARC seminar and exhibition)	Research	RBTC
	An impact study and workshop on women entrepreneurship development	Research, Meeting	RBTC
	Expanding employment opportunities for women	Project	Japan

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
	Study on the impact of women entrepreneurship programmes to identify successful strategies for future programmes	Research	RBTC
	Development and dissemination of training materials and package on women workers' rights for illiterate women	Public information	RBTC, AO, FEMMES, EGALITE
	Discussion paper on the role of the registrar of cooperatives in SAARC	Research	RBTC
	Technical assistance to a technical team to prepare the ground for consultation process,facilitate consultations and prepare a report containing the plan of action to implement the National Labour Policy 1999	Advisory services	RBTC
	Urban labour force survey proposal	Survey (proposed)	
	Implementation of a SPPD project on tools and methodology for entrepreneurship development in Nepal	Project	UNDP
	Thematic paper on 'Right to Decent Work' as an input to the United Nations Development Assistance Framework (2002-2007)	Advisory services	RBTC
	Database development and paralegal training to combat trafficking	Project	UNDP
Sector 3:	Social Protection		
1997	OSH expert assigned to assist the Ministry of Labour (1.5 w/m)	Advisory services	ROAP
	Development and implementation of a Programme of Activities to improve working conditions in the formal sector enterprises	Advisory services	INT/95/M11/DAN
	Translation of WISE manual into Nepali	Public information	RBTC
	Director-General of the Department of Labour attendance at OSH seminar in Boston, USA	Fellowship	RBTC
	Strengthening the occupational safety and health centre (NEP/98/M02/DAN)	Project	Danish Embassy
1999	Training courses on occupational safety and health	Training	RBTC

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
rear	Training manual on safety health and working conditions	Publication	RBTC
	Participation of the Director-General of the Department of Labour in the meeting of the CIS national centres in Sao Paolo	Fellowship	RBTC
	Review of development of social security system and technical advisory services	Advisory services	RBTC
	Information session for selected women groups on the concept of micro health insurance	Meeting	STEP
	Participation of an official of the Department of Labour in annual meeting of the CIS national centres in Dublin	Fellowship	RBTC
	Implementation of OSH project (NEP/98/M02/DAN)	Project	Danish Embassy
	National workshops on micro insurance; and health insurance (STEP)	Meetings	STEP
	Implementation of Nepal chapter of ILO Social Finance Unit project on Micro Credit	Project	Extra-budgetary
Sector 4:	Social Dialogue		
1997	National tripartite training of trainers on industrial relations	Training	RBTC
	National bi-partite Workshop	Workshop	RBTC
	National Workshop on Cooperative Development	Meeting	RBTC
	Tripartite consultation on ILO activities	Meeting	RBTC
	Labour administration profile	Public information	RBTC
	Labour Court judge's participation in Labour Court Judges' Seminar (India)	Fellowship	RBTC
	Tripartite workshop on dispute settlement and labour court administration	Workshop	RBTC
	Technical assistance to the Ministry of Labour to organize First National Labour Conference	Advisory services	RBTC
	National Workshop on International Labour Standards and Rural Workers	Workshop	ACTRAV and RBTC

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
	National Planning Commission official's participation in Ministerial Conference on Social Development (Manila)	Fellowship	RBTC
	Employers' Handbook	Public information	RBTC
	Technical assistance to a trade union on their education programme	Advisory services	RBTC
	Study Tour by two Ministry of Labour officials on Industrial Relations	Fellowship	RBTC
	Implementation of Nepal chapter of the project "Workers' Education Assistance in Management Training in Selected Asian Countries'	Project	RAS/96/M09/DAN
1999	Workshops on effective use of employers' handbook; managing the employers' units; gender equality and promoting women employment in industries; industrial relations; WISE	Training	RBTC
	Technical support to the holding of a National Socio Economic Summit by the Nepal Chamber of Commerce and Industry (FNCCI)	Advisory services	RBTC
	Marketing management workshop (Women Entrepreneurship Committee of the FNCCI)	Meeting	RBTC
	FNCCI Seminars on OSH and needs-survey	Meetings	RBTC
	Workshops on international labour standards, negotiation skills (FNCCI)	Meeting	RBTC ACT/EMP
	Preparation of training manuals on negotiation skills and disciplinary procedures (for FNCCI)	Public information	RBTC
	Workshop for Nepali Congress Parliamentarians	Meeting	RBTC
	Congress (NTUC) on Conventions 29, 87 and 105		
	Workshops for the NTUC on amendment of existing labour laws, trade union organization and administration, relevant standards for rural workers	Meetings	RBTC AO and ACTRAV
	Consultative meeting on the problems of rural agricultural workers	Meeting	RBTC

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
	Two workshops on trade union effectiveness in national tripartite and bipartite representative	Meeting	RBTC
	Training on leadership empowerment for the Democratic Confederation of Nepalese Trade Unions (GEFONT)	Training	RBTC
	Workshop with GEFONT on organizing the agricultural and rural workers	Meeting	RBTC
	Seminar on sound industrial relations and collective bargaining for trade union leaders	Meeting	RBTC
	Workshops on collective bargaining agreements for GEFONT	Training	RBTC
	Leadership "interaction" programme to further GEFONT policy	Training	RBTC
	National workers' education seminar on strengthening trade union capacity on social security issues	Meeting	RBTC ACTRAV
	Participation of an NTUC official in the 17th Congress of the International Graphical Federation (Barcelona)	Fellowship	RBTC
	Participation of an NTUC official at a meeting on the contribution of communication, mass communication and media organization to rural development (Tel Aviv)	Fellowship	RBTC
	Participation of a trade union official in the international course on financial and organizational management through computer usage for trade unions in Israel	Fellowship	RBTC
	NTUC research project on trade union acts, and working conditions of workers	Research/study	RBTC
	National tripartite seminar on sound industrial relations	Meeting	RBTC
	Conciliation and labour inspection for officials of the Ministry of Labour	Training	RBTC
	A training course on industrial relations for university teachers and instructors on industrial relations	Training	RBTC
	Contribution to the Nepal Law Journal for documenting and disseminating events in the field of industrial relations	Funding	RBTC

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
	Translation and printing of "Effective Negotiations"; "Glossary of Industrial Relations and Related Terms"; and "Workplace Cooperation: an Introductory Guide"	Public information	RBTC
	Implementation of Nepal chapter of the project "Workers' Education Assistance in Management Training in Selected Asian Countries'	Project	RAS/96/M09/DAN
	A study tour for the Secretary of Labour on labour administration systems	Fellowship	RBTC
	Reviewing the wage patterns of agricultural labourers and setting a minimum wage	Advisory services	RBTC
	Implementation of Nepal chapter of South Asia and Vietnam Project on Tripartism and Social Dialogue in Action	Project	RAS/97/M01/NOR
2000	Two ILO/FNCCI workshops on negotiation skills and disciplinary action procedures	Workshops	RBTC AO and ACT/EMP
	ILO/FNCCI training of trainers on industrial relations	Training	RBTC AO and ACT/EMP
	Study of the informal sector (FNCCI)	Research	RBTC AO and ACT/EMP
	Compilation of relevant write-ups, policy documents concerning the adoption and implementation of a national labour policy	Documentation	RBTC
	National workers' education seminar on contract labour	Meeting	RBTC ACTRAV
	Eight district and regional leadership training programmes for NTUC officials	Training	RBTC ACTRAV
	Workshop on child labour for trade unions	Meeting	IPEC
	Participation of NTUC official in the international course on creation of employment opportunities by trade unions (Israel)	Fellowship	RBTC
	Workers' training programme on contract labour	Training	RBTC, ACTRAV

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
	Training for members of Democratic Press Workers' Union	Training	RBTC
	Development and implementation of a programme to improve working conditions in the formal sector enterprises	Project	INT/95/M11/DAN
	Implementation of Nepal chapter of South Asia and Vietnam Project on Tripartism and Social Dialogue in Action	Project	RAS/97/M01/NOR

Pakistan

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
Sector 1:	Standards and Fundamental Principles and Rights at Work		
1997	Implementation of a national project on combating child labour in the soccer ball industry in Sialkot	Project	IPEC
1998- 1999	National tripartite seminar on international labour standards (Convention Nos. 100, 156)	Meeting	RBTC
1999	Training course on discharging ILO's constitutional and reporting requirements	Training	RBTC
	National tripartite training course on international labour standards and reporting procedures	Training	RBTC
	National tripartite workshop on Convention No. 182	Meeting	RBTC
	Implementation of a national project on social protection programme for working children	Project	IPEC
	Implementation of a national project on combating abusive child labour through prevention withdrawal and rehabilitation	Project	EC
	Implementation of a national project on combating child labour in the carpet industry	Project	US
	Implementation of a national project on combating child labour in the surgical instruments industry in Sialkot	Project	IPEC
	Combating child labour through education and training Sub-programme I: Combating abusive and hazardous child labour through rehabilitation Sub-programme II: Mobilizing teachers to combat child labour	Project	SDC
1999	Implementation of a national project on human rights	Project	NORAD
	National tripartite seminar on the Declaration	Meeting	RBTC

Sector/	Activities	Туре	Funding
Year Sector 2:	Employment		
	·		
1997	SPPD project on assistance for preparation of the employment plan	Project	UNDP
	Implementation of a project on vocational rehabilitation and employment of disabled persons	Project	Extra-budgetary
	Implementation of a project on national vocational training	Project	World Bank
	Implementation of a project on training and employment for rural women in north west frontier province	Project	UNDP
1998- 1999	A SPPD project on employment and social implications of privatization	Project	UNDP
	Country employment programme review		
	Conference on labour and manpower policy	Meeting	RBTC
	SPPD project on women's employment concerns and their working conditions	Project	UNDP
	Country study to analyze the process of productivity enhancement without compromising on employment	Research/study	RBTC
	Pilot programme to include a small module (10 questions) for collecting key information on occupational injuries including death in the quarterly labour force survey	Pilot project	PST
	Review of existing labour market information system	Research	
	Setting up of a database on labour market indicators	Research	RBTC
	Survey of the economic situation and needs for a productivity movement and the setting up of the National Productivity Council (NPC); technical advisory services and financial support for establishing the NPC	Research/study technical advice Funding	RBTC
	National seminar on business development services for micro and small enterprises	Meeting	SDC/RBTC
	Technical assistance to UNDP programme " Area Development Programme for Balochistan"	Technical advice	RBTC
	Tripartite workshop on training of trainers to enable national constituents to conduct training of trainers for skill development leading to employment	Training	RBTC
	Technical advisory services for technical vocational education and training system in Sindh	Technical advice	RBTC

Sector/	Activities	Туре	Funding
Year	Secretarial courses for women	Training	RBTC
	Octobalial courses for women	Training	
	Workshop on teacher-training on human rights and gender awareness	Workshop	RBTC EMPFORM
	Research and survey to develop a consolidated business plan for various rural-based	Research/study	RBTC EMPFORM
	enterprises to be run by women in Sialkot		
2000	A national conference on employment promotion, human resource development and	Meeting	RBTC
	industrial relations (also covering the CEPR exercise and its follow-up)		
	Preparation of employment chapter of the three-year plan (2000-2003)	Advisory services	RBTC
	Workshop on labour market information	Meeting	RBTC
Sector 3:	Social Protection		
1998-	National tripartite seminar on occupational safety and health	Meeting	RBTC
1999			
	Implementation of a project on HIV/AIDS education for workers	Project	UNDP
			DDTO
	Technical advisory services and formulation of a set of recommendations for further action and ILO assistance to improve occupational safety and health in small-scale mines	Advisory services	RBTC
	Chiedu na granna far Chairman af the Employee Old are Danefit Institution to Manage and	Fallewahia	DDTC
	Study-programme for Chairman of the Employee Old-age Benefit Institution to Morocco and Geneva	Fellowship	RBTC
		NA tim -	DDTO
	Seminar on the proposed progressive pension scheme for the workforce	Meeting	RBTC
2000	Two country components on promotion of safety and health of workers and strengthening	Project	DANIDA
	the training information and technical advisory services on occupational safety and health of the Centre for the Improvement of Working Conditions		
	Training of coal-mine workers in Balochistan	Training	RBTC
	National seminar on social security	Meeting	RBTC
Sector 4:	Social Dialogue		
1997	National workshop on industrial relations	Meeting	RBTC
1000	Training of trainers programmes for the Employers' Federation of Pakistan (EFP)	Training	RBTC

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
1999			AO and ACT/EMP
	National industrial relations conference (EFP)	Meeting	RBTC AO and ACT/EMP
	National seminars on human resource management; human resource development in hotel and tourism industries (EFP)	Meeting	RBTC AO and ACT/EMP
	A seminar on effects of the East Asian financial risis on small and medium enterprises' policy environment (EFP)	Meeting	RBTC
	Translation and printing of a booklet on chemical safety for distribution to employers (EFP)		RBTC ACT/EMP
	National tripartite seminar on training and education needs in the 21st century (APFTU)	Meeting	RBTC EMPFORM
	National workshop on the future role of Skill Development Councils in training and employment promotion; terms of reference for auditing and assessing vocational training policies	Meeting	RBTC
	National seminar on globalization and structural adjustment policies and their impact on workers' employment (APFTU)	Meeting	RBTC
	National and regional workshops on the promotion of employment and organization of women (APFTU)	Meeting	RBTC
	Seminars on structural adjustment; labour legislation by APFTU	Meeting	RBTC ACTRAV
	Seminar on privatization by the Pakistan National Federation of Trade Unions (PNFTU)	Meeting	RBTC, ENT/MAN, ACTARV
	Seminars on international labour standards for PNFTU and APFTU	Meeting	RBTC, ENT/MAN, ACTRAV

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
rear	Seminar on the impact of Conventions ratified in Pakistan (for workers' organizations)	Meeting	ACTRAV
	Training course and a national seminar on industrial relations and collective bargaining, organized by APFTU	Training	RBTC
	Seminar on changing role of trade unions in industrial relations, organized by PNFTU	Meeting	RBTC
	Workshop and advisory services to APFTU on financing training and skill training to meet national and global demands	Meeting advisory services	RBTC
	Workshop on information technology and workers' education, organized by APFTU	Meeting	ACTRAV
	Regional seminar for APFTU on organizing the un-organized women workers	Meeting	RBTC
	Two workers' education seminars on rural women workers	Training	RBTC ACTRAV
	One national and two regional seminars on women workers, organized by APFTU	Meeting	RBTC EMPFORM
	Two national workshops on strengthening capacity-building of women and their organization in Peshawar and Lahore	Meeting	RBTC EMPFORM
	A study on migrant workers by APFTU	Research	ACTRAV
	A provincial seminar on induction of disabled persons in small-scale industries by APFTU	Meeting	RBTC
	Assistance to APFTU in holding activities to promote safety culture and prevention of workers from accidents and occupational diseases	Funding	RBTC TRAVAIL
	Seminar on restructuring of public utilities, organized by APFTU	Meeting	RBTC
	Workers' education seminar on social security	Meeting	RBTC
	Tripartite seminar on the effects of globalization on industrial relations	Meeting	RBTC
	Training programmes for conciliators and labour inspectors	Training	RBTC
	Training programmes on conciliation and labour inspection skills for officials of the Department of Labour and also for workers' and employers' organizations	Training	RBTC

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
	Assistance to the Minimum Wage Council	Funding	RBTC
	Assistance to Ministry of Labour for the work on simplification, consolidation and rationalization of labour laws	Funding	RBTC
2000	National employers conference	Meeting	RBTC
	National conference on human resources management, organized by the EFP	Meeting	RBTC, ACT/EMP
	National conference on occupational safety and health and environmental issues	Meeting	RBTC, ACT/EMP
	APFTU seminar on human resource development, employment and industrial relations	Meeting	RBTC
	National seminar on the impact of globalization on women workers in the current millennium (PNFTU)	Meeting	RBTC
	Seminars on organizing the unorganized workers for trade unions	Meeting	RBTC AO and ACTRAV
	National seminar on ILO standards and its supervisory system for trade union representatives	Meeting	DECLARTION
	National seminar on contract labour for trade unions	Meeting	RBTC, ACTRAV
	Industrial relations and collective bargaining for trade unions in Lahore	Training	RBTC, ACTRAV
	PNFTU seminar on labour judiciary system and industrial relations in Karachi	Meeting	RBTC
	Labour market monitoring in Pakistan		RBTC

Papua New Guinea

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
0 1 1			
Sector 1:	Standards and Fundamental Principles and Rights at Work		
1997	ILO Programming Mission to Papua New Guinea (March/April) resulted in a document called "Structural Adjustment at Minimum Social Cost" comprising four programmes, i.e. Promotion of human rights; promotion of employment; minimizing social costs; and strengthening ILO constituents. These four programmes constituted the ILO Country Objectives for Papua New Guinea	Programming Mission	RBTC, SEAPAT, HQ
	Tripartite Meeting on "Structural Adjustment at Minimum Social Cost" was held in Port Moresby in November to obtain tripartite agreement on the subprogrammes.	Meeting	RBTC
1997- 1998	Two tripartite seminars on Promotion of International Labour Standards	Meetings	RBTC
	Technical advice on specific Conventions	Advisory services	RBTC
	A tripartite seminar on Fundamental Principles and Rights at Work to facilitate ratification of ILO Conventions	Meeting	RBTC
Sector 2:	Employment		
1997	"New Approaches for Diversifying Training and Employment Opportunities for Women in Papua New Guinea"	Study	RBTC
1998	Report of the Small and Medium Enterprise Policy Formulation Mission	Project report	PNG/98/003
	National Tripartite Workshop (February) to discuss: women Workers in the formal sector; workers' compensation; OSH; IR policy and legislative review; and technical and vocational training.	Workshop	SEAPAT
2000	National Workshop on community-based technology methodology to build institutional capacity (September)	Workshop	RBTC
	Urban informal sector study (PNG/00/003/A08/11)	Project	UNDP
Sector 3:	Social Protection		

Sector/	Activities	Туре	Funding
Year Sector 4:	Social Dialogue		
	·	Workshop	RBTC
	National Tripartite Workshop on Labour Law Reform and International Labour Standards to discuss ILO reports on industrial relations policy and the improvement of legal information services (September)	Workshop	RBTC

Philippines

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
Sector 1:	Standards and Fundamental Principles and Rights at Work		
1997	Tripartite National Consultation on ILO Convention 138 (April)	Workshop	RBTC, IPEC
	National Tripartite Forum on Health and Safety in the Mine - Focus on ILO Convention No. 176 and Recommendation No. 183	Workshop	RBTC
	Action Programmes on child labour	Project	IPEC
1998	Joint ILO/DOLE publication on international labour standards in the Philippines (ILSP)	Publication	RBTC
	Article about the events, procedures and experiences of the National Mines and Allied Workers' (NAMAWU) which led to the early ratification of ILO Convention No. 176	Publication	RBTC
	Action Programmes on child labour		IPEC
	Sub-Regional Programme to combat child labour in the fishing sector to Indonesia and the Philippines - Phase I	Project	USA
	Sub-Regional Programme to combat child labour in the Footwear Sector in South-east Asia	Project	USA
1999	Action Programmes on child labour		IPEC
	Sub-Regional Programme to combat child labour in the fishing sector in the Philippines - Phase I	Project	USA
2000	Social Dialogue on ILO Convention No. 182 (February)	Meeting	IPEC
	Action Programmes on child labour	Project	IPEC
	Provincial Programmes to Combat Child Labour in Small-scale Mining Through Strategies in Education, Vocational Skills Training and Small Business Development	Project	Finland

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
Sector 2:	Employment		
1997	Economic Empowerment of Women through Improve Your Business (IYB)	Report	RBTC
	Integrated Rural Accessibility Planning: Phase II (PHI/94/M04/NET)	Project	the Netherlands
	Support to Management of Ancestral Domains of Indigenous Communities of the Philippines under INDISCO (PHI/95/M01/NET)	Project	the Netherlands
1998	The Potential Expansion of Labour-Based Equipment Supported Infrastructure Programme in the Philippines	Study	RBTC
	Vocational Skills Training and Enterprise Development for the MNLF, their Families and their Communities (PHI/97/026)	Project	Belgium, Spain, UNDP
	Strengthening of Production and Marketing of Traditional Crafts of Indigenous Communities in Mindanao - Phase II (PHI/98/02A/AGF)	Project	AGFUND
	Preparatory Assistance to Formulation of Programme Support Implementation Arrangements for Policy Development for the Indigenous Peoples Programme Ancestral Domain Management and Protection of IKSP (PHI/97/023)	Project	UNDP
	Review of the framework for policy and programme implementation to provide greater support for poverty- alleviation activities	Advisory services	RBTC
	"Skills Training and Policy Reforms"	Study	RBTC
	Training package for municipal officials responsible for the urban informal sector	Training materials	RBTC
	Training manual for trainers in lodging and food services establishments	Publication	RBTC
	Impact of globalization on women's employment	Research	RBTC
	ILO/TESDA Consultative Forum on Skills Training Policy Reforms in the Philippines	Advisory services/ seminar	RBTC
	Workshops on management development for SMEs	Workshop	RBTC

Sector/	Activities	Туре	Funding
Year			
1999	Workshop on corporate information and human resources management in large and medium-sized companies	Workshop	RBTC
	Technical audits for Labour-Based Equipment Supported (LB-ES) Methods in selected governmental agencies.	Advisory services	RBTC
	Formulation of training modules on the urban informal sector by Local Government Academy	Formulation mission	POLDEV
1999	Globalization, Employment and Gender in the Philippines - Employers and the Job Crisis: Gender Dimensions	Study	RBTC
	National Tripartite Workshop on Promoting Employment with Gender Equality in the context of Globalization (August)	Workshop	RBTC
	Nationwide Application of the Integrated Rural Accessibility Planning Procedure in the Philippines	Project	The Netherlands
2000	ILO Celebration of Women's Month - Alll Women are Working: Gender Equality as a Fundamental Human Right (March)	Meeting	RBTC
	Active Labour Market Policies and Programmes (ALMPs) in the Philippines	Study	ILO/World Bank/ Japan
	Country Employment Policy Review (CEPR) in the Philippines	Advisory services	EMPSTRAT
	Development of project proposal on "Sustainable Poverty Reduction and Job Creation through Labour-Based Technology" by ASIST-AP and a consultant	Project formulation	ASIST-AP
	Workshops on community planning facilitators training		DANIDA (INT/93/M07/DAN)
Sector 3:	Social Protection		
1997	Enterpreneurial Development Support for the Reintegration of Migrant Workers and their Familities (PHI/96/029)	Project	UNDP
1998		Social Security System of the Philippines	Extra-budgetary
1999		Data collection and technical publication	PROTRAV

Sector/	Activities	Туре	Funding
	Assistance to the Occupational Safety and Health Center of DOLE on "Development of Primers on Republic Act 8504 and its Implementing Rules and Regulations for Distribution to Workplaces	Project	RBTC
ector 4:	Social Dialogue		
	ECOP workshops on productivity improvement programmes in enterprises and 19th National Conference on "Managing the Crisis: Winning the Odds: The Centenial Agenda"	Workshop	RBTC & ACTEMP
	Support to Trade Unions organizations including TUCP training on economics for trade unionists, TUCP training on industry-analysis; PTGWO's 5-day workshop on responding to the impact of globalization: trade union action;drug prevention in the workplace	Training/Workshop	RBTC & ACTRAV
	Workers' education and reproductives health in collaboration with UNFPA.	Training materials	RBTC
	Tripartite meeting on the comprehensive review of the Labour Code (February/March)	Meeting	RBTC
	ILO/DOLE Training on Conciliation-Mediation for the labour arbiters	Training	RBTC
	ILO/Philippine Ports Authority (PPA) Seminar on Portworkers Development Programme (November)	Workshop	RBTC
	Support to ECOP's 10th National Conference on Fast Tracking Recovery, Enhancing Competitiveness, (May); ECOP's Symposium on "Women: Partners in Economic Recovery"	Meetings	RBTC & ACTEMP
	Technical assistance and financial support to trade unions organizations: trainers' manual and training of trainers; workshop on promotion of workers cooperatives	Training, workshops and trainers' manual	RBTC & ACTRAV
	Impact of Consolidation and Mergers on Employment, HRD, and Working Condition of Workers in Drugs, Chemicals, Petroleum and Allied Industries	Research	RBTC
	Violence against Women - a Trade Union Issue	Seminar	RBTC
	Training courses on conciliation-mediation for labour arbiters by National Labour Relations Commission (NLRC) of the DOLE (September)	Training	RBTC
	ILO/DOLE National Conference on Social Dialogue and Training	Meeting	RBTC
	National Convention of the NCMB/DOLE on Labour and Management Cooperation (November)	Seminar	RBTC

Sector/	Activities	Туре	Funding
Year			
	ECOP Annual Conference (April); Labour Market Information Services Training Project (April); National Conference (NC XXI) on Sustaining Growth in the 21st Century (April)	Meetings	RBTC
	National convention of PALMCO on Labour Management Cooperation: Opening Opportunities through Multi-Sectoral Partnership (May)	Meeting	RBTC
	Rapid Assessment of the state of tripartism and social dialogue in the Philippines	Study	RBTC

Singapore

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
Sector 1:	Standards and Fundamental Principles and Rights at Work		
Sector 2:	Employment		
Sector 3:	Social Protection		
Sector 4:	Social Dialogue		
1997		Relations	RBTC
1998	Support to National Conference of Singapore Employers' Federation	Relations	RBTC

Solomon Islands

Sector/	Activities	Туре	Funding
Year			
Sector 1:	Standards and Fundamental Principles and Rights at Work		
		Formulation of country programme	RBTC
Sector 2:	Employment		
	Employment generation in rural areas	Project	UNDP
2000	Development of Support to Solomon Islands, Peace-building and Post-Conflict Rehabilitation (SOI/00/01)	Project	UNDP
Sector 3:	Social Protection		
Sector 4:	Social Dialogue		

South Pacific Countries

Sector/Yea	Activities	Туре	Funding
Sector 1:	Standards and Fundamental Principles and Rights at Work		
	High-level Symposium on Tripartism in the South Pacific to strengthen the understanding of tripartism and promotion of its practical application	Syposium	RBTC
Sector 2:	Employment		
1998-2000	Cooperatives Development (PMI/97/003)	Project	UNDP
	Support for the Pacific Human Development Report (ERAS/98/311)	Project	UNDP
1999	Sub-Regional Seminar to introduce the community-based technology mehtodology to five Pacific island countries	Seminar	RBTC
Sector 3:	Social Protection		
Sector 4:	Social Dialogue		
1997-2000	Workers' Education Assistance in Strengthening Trade Union Action in IR and Collective Bargaining in the South Pacific (RAS/97/M12/DAN)	Project	DANIDA
Sector 2, 3	& 4		
1997-2000	Support for labour departments in the Pacific (PACLAB) RAS/94/M04/AUS focusing on employment services, OSH, IR and national policy formulation	Project	AusAID

Sri Lanka

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
Sector 1:	Standards and Fundamental Principles and Rights at Work		
1997	Country report on child labour	Publication	IPEC
	Study on child labour in the plantations	Research	IPEC
1998- 1999	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Meetings	RBTC AO and EGALITE, IPEC
	Workshop on ILO Conventions for liaison officers to meet reporting requirements	Workshop	RBTC
	Participation of an official of the Department of Labour in the training course on international labour standards in Turin	Fellowship	RBTC
	Translation and printing of ILO instruments (Conventions and Recommendations) of the 79th to 83rd sessions of the ILO	Public informaiton	RBTC NORMES
	Translation and printing of ILO Conventions	Public information	RBTC
	Organizing a programme to mark international children's day	Meeting	RBTC
	National programme on elimination of child labour	Project	DANIDA
	Legal assistance to child labour victims and legal aid centres	Action programme	IPEC
	Strengthening capacity to enforce legislation on child trafficking	Training	IPEC
	Implementation of a programme to provide legal assistance to victims of child labour	Training	IPEC
	Implementation of programmes on a household-based survey module of child labour; on combating child labour; strengthening the capacity of women in child labour; rehabilitation of victims of child labour	Training	IPEC

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
	Implementation of a programme setting up an information centre	Public information	IPEC
2000	Capaign activities to achieve universal ratification of Convention No. 182	Public information	The Netherlands
	Codification and printing of labour laws and translation and printing of the ILO Declaration Declaration	Public information	RBTC
Sector 2:	Employment		
1997	Implementation of a community-based training component within the framework of a UNDP-funded project on civil societies	Project	UNDP
	Implementation of a national project on national vocational training and testing	Project	UNDP
1998- 1999	Preparation of a database on employment and labour market indicators	Research	RBTC
	National tripartite workshop on long-term perspectives for rural employment and poverty	Meeting	RBTC AO and SECTOR
	Training workshop on labour statistics based on administrative records	Workshop	RBTC
	Studies to assess the status of unemployed youth	Research	RBTC, PSI
	Participation of the Director of the Women's Bureau in the global workshop for local action micro credit management for income generation and poverty alleviation	Fellowship	RBTC
	Auditing of a vocational training system	Advisory services	RBTC
	Training programme on design, monitoring and evaluation of technical cooperation programmes and projects for senior officials affiliated to the Ministry of Vocational Training and Rural Industries and the Ministry of Science and Technology	Training	RBTC
	Technical assistance in the pilot phase to develop operational procedures and a legislative framework for establishing and managing the Skills Development Fund	Advisory services	RBTC
	'Survey of Rural Industrial Potential and Preparation of a Master Plan'	Project	UNDP

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
	Area-based Growth with Equity Programme'	Project	UNDP
	Start and Improve Your Business'	Project	SIDA
	Orientation workshop for a national council for persons with disabilities on the promotion of vocational training and employment opportunities for disabled persons	Meeting	RBTC
	Study tour for two EFC members to UK Employers' Forum on Disability to learn about how employers can contribute to expanding employment opportunities for persons with disabilities	Fellowship	RBTC
	Training in labour statistics based on administrative records	Workshop	RBTC
	Gender equity training activities	Training	RBTC
	Preparation of a MSE Directory		RBTC
	Implementation of an inter-regional project component on the impact of a structural adjustment programme and economic reform on women's employment: national action plan for Sri Lanka	Research/Project	DANIDA
	Participation of a Deputy Commissioner of Labour in course on promotion of women workers' rights and equality in employment (Turin)	Fellowship	RBTC
Sector 3:	Social Protection		
1998- 1999	Participation of two officials in a training course in India on OSH for factory inspectors	Fellowship	RBTC
1999	Technical assistance in documenting 25 success stories on OSH and holding a national OSH week	Project	DANIDA
	Telecasting 10 episodes on occupational safety and health	Public information	RBTC
	Technical services in the revision of legislation concerning occupational safety and health; the establishment of a national institute on occupational safety and health; and industrial safety	Advisory services	RBTC
	Review of laws for the protection and promotion of safety, health, welfare of workers	Research	RBTC

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
	Review of pension scheme for low-paid self-employed workers inaugurated in 1997	Research	RBTC
	Appraisal of institutional capacities of existing social security institutions and technical advice	Advisory services	RBTC
	Promotion of counselling skills among officials of the Bureau of Foreign Employment	Advisory services	RBTC
2000	Four Sectoral Studies on Social Security Schemes	Research	SEC/SOC
Sector 4:	Social Dialogue		
1997	High-level tripartite seminar on dispute settlement, labour tribunals and industrial courts	Meeting	LEG/REL RBTC
	Technical assistance to the Employers' Federation of Ceylon (EFC) on expanding servivces to support of small and medium enterprises	Advisory services	ACT/EMP RBTC
	Technical assistance to the Employers' Federation of Ceylon: feasibility study on establishing regional business centres of EFC and the Ceylon Chamber of Commerce and a five-year business plan for the Regional Business Centres Network	Advisory services	RBTC from AO and ACT/EMP
	Preparation, printing and publishing of 10 case studies on productivity enhancement in the plantation sector	Public information	RBTC ACT/EMP
	Workshop on pay policies, employment and productivity	Meeting	RBTC
	Upgrading the library facilities of the EFC: cataloguing and classification	Public information	RBTC
	Seminars on leadership and motivation; globalization, industrial relations and human resources development; career development of professional staff of the EFC	Meetings	ACT/EMP RBTC
	Cross-cultural study by the EFC	Research	RBTC
	National seminars on trade unions and productivity in the plantation sector	Meetings	ACTRAV RBTC
	National workers' education seminar on social security	Seminar	ACTRAV RBTC
	Training on safety, health and environment for trade union leaders	Training	RBTC

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
	National training course for trade unions on occupational safety and health in chemical industries	Training	RBTC
	Training of trainers workshop on chemical safety for trade union representatives	Meeting/training	RBTC
	Seminar on integrating gender perspectives in trade union work	Meeting	RBTC
	Workshops on alcohol and drug abuse; contract labour; new trends and emerging need for a safety net; foreign employment; globalization and its impact on public servants	Meeting	RBTC
	Trade union workshop on the application of Conventions Nos. 87 and 98	Meeting	RBTC
	National seminars on globalization and industrial relations	Meetings	Japan
	Seminars on collective bargaining; prevention and settlement of labour disputes	Meetings	RBTC
	Training programmes to upgrade conciliation and labour law enforcement skills of officials in the Ministry of Labour	Training	RBTC
	Report of technical presentations to a workshop on dispute settlement	Public information	RBTC
	Participation of three officials in the technical meeting in India on industrial relations issues in the plantation sector	Fellowship	RBTC
	Consultative meeting on measures to improve social and labour conditions in the export processing zones	Meeting	RBTC
	Participation of an official from the Ministry of Labour in a training course for factory inspectors in Central Labour Institutue in India	Fellowship	RBTC
	Study of the labour inspection system to update the manual for labour inspectors	Research	RBTC
	Workshop on portworker development programme	Meeting	RBTC MARIT
2000	Awareness training workshops for workers in the export processing zones	Workshops	RBTC
	National workers' education seminars on collective bargaining and industrial relations and on contract labour	Meetings	ACTRAV RBTC

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
	Study on the development of a standardized formula and uniform criteria to calculate employee compensation upon involuntary separation	Research	RBTC
	Labour inspection audit on the functional relationship between headquarters and field offices	Advisory services	RBTC
	Study tour to export processing zones in the Philippines and Singapore	Fellowship	RBTC
	Seminar on industrial relations and collective bargaining	Meeting	RBTC
	Institutional audit of the Sri Lanka Foreign Employment Bureau	Audit	PSI

Thailand

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
1001			
Sector 1:	Standards and Fundamental Principles and Rights at Work		
1997	Memorandum of Understanding for IPEC's second phase (1997-2001)	Relations	IPEC
	Publication on child labour situation	Public information	IPEC
	Support to information campaign against child prostitution	Public information	IPEC
	Technical advice on national Plan of Action on Child Labour (1997-2001)	Advisory services	IPEC
1998	Country study for best practice guide to sustainable action against child labour	Research	RBTC
	Tripartite seminar on C. 100 (July)	Meeting	RBTC
	Advisory services on Conventions 1, 29, 87, 98, 100, 102, 132, 138, 144, 158	Advisory services	RBTC
	Study on ILS in HRD	Research	RBTC
1999	Workshop on workers' rights and human rights (Feb.)	Workshop	RBTC
	Technical advice on draft Labour Relations Bill	Advisory services	RBTC
	Tripartite workshop on C. 138 (Dec.)	Workshop	RBTC
2000	Tripartite seminar and public information campaign on C. 182	Public info./meeting	RBTC
Sector 2:	Employment		
1997	Consultations with Prime Minister on employment and poverty alleviation (May/April)	Relations	RBTC
	Advisory services/consultations re follow-up to financial crisis	Advisory services	RBTC
	Contribution to formulation and implementation of Thai-UN Collaboration Action Plan		

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
	Advisory services and training on revision of 1969 Thai Standard Classification of Occupations	Advisory services/ training course	RBTC
1998	STS support to national action programme on Poverty Strategy Initiatives	Advisory services	тс
	Advisory services and training on labour force survey, establishment survey and labour statistics based on administrative records	Advisory services/ training course	RBTC
	Meeting of producers and users of labour statistics on the improvement of labour statistics and labour market information (March)	Meeting	RBTC
	Study on situation of vocational training for disabled persons completed and action programme to strengthen vocational training for disabled persons developed	Research / Advisory services	RBTC
	Advisory services on loan schemes for SME development and poverty alleviation	Advisory services	RBTC
	Study of food processing sector	Research	RBTC
	Consultations on technology choice and optimum utilization of labour-based technology in employment generation and investment policies and programmes	Advisory services	RBTC
	Consultancy mission to draft plan for establishing a National Cooperative Management Training Institute	Advisory services	RBTC
	Advisory services on cooperative and SME development within framework of UNDP country programme on rural income opportunities	Advisory services	RBTC
1999	Finalization of CEPR and adoption at tripartite workshop (Oct.)	Advisory services/ workshop	RBTC
	Advisory services on quarterly labour market review	Advisory services	RBTC
	Assistance in improving labour force survey	Advisory services	TC (SPPD)
	Translation into Thai, adaption and testing of IYB	Publication	RBTC
	Technical assistance to Department of Public Welfare in SME support schemes and training programmes	Advisory services	RBTC

Sector/	Activities	Туре	Funding
	Implementation of SPPD project on Micro and Small Enterprise Development and Potential for Alleviating Poverty and Unemployment	Advisory services	TC (SPPD)
	Enterprise study on skills training	Research	RBTC
	Tripartite seminar on training for enterprises (Nov.)	Seminar	RBTC
	Training workshop on integrating people with disabilities into mainstream employment services (May)	Workshop	RBTC
	Two follow-up workshops on job and work analysis (Sept.) and draft action plan for promotion of employment services for people with dsiabilities (Dec.)	Workshops	RBTC
	Technical assistance for strengthening HomeNet (NGO for home workers)	Advisory services	тс
2000	Training of trainers on labour-based appropriate technology	Workshops	тс
	Technical assistance to Social Fund Office on planning and implementation of community construction projects	Advisory services	тс
Sector 3:	Social Protection		
1997	Letter of Agreement signed for review of existing social security scheme (July)	Relations	RBTC
	Survey on working conditions for women in food, drink and tobacco industries	Research	RBTC
1998	Training of Social Security Service staff on acturial model	Workshop	RBTC
	Feasibility study on unemployment insurance scheme (May/July)	Research/advisory services	RBTC
	Advisory services on proposed pension scheme and on provisions of draft Labour Protection Act covering an Employees' Welfare Fund	Advisory services	RBTC
	Tripartite workshop on working conditions for women in food, drink and tobacco industries (Nov.)	Workshop	RBTC
	Study on occupational safety and health reform	Research / advisory services	RBTC

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
1999	Tripartite workshop on OSH (May)	Workshop	RBTC
	Tripartite workshop on lessons learnt from industries accidents (Dec.)	Workshop	RBTC
	Translation into Thai and printing of guidebook on "Management of Safety and Health of Workers"	Publication	RBTC
	Tripartite seminar on introduction of unemployment insurance (Nov.)	Seminar	RBTC
2000	Workshop on extension of social insurance and assistance to home-based workers	Workshop	тс
Sector 4:	Social Dialogue		
1997	National tripartite forum on social and labour issues (Nov.)	Meeting	RBTC
	Study on wage determination and wage administration	Research	RBTC
	Survey and tripartite seminar on best practices in workplace cooperation	Research/seminar	RBTC
	Meeting of trade union leaders on consequences of IMF crisis package (Nov.)	Meeting	RBTC
	Training workshop for staff of employers' organization (ECOT) on industrial relaitons and labour laws (Mar.)	Workshop	RBTC
	Study tour for ECOT officials on industrial relations	Fellowship	RBTC
	Support to ECOT for OSH survey and workshop	Research/workshop	RBTC
	Guidelines on employment services for disabled persons developed and tested and service providers trained	Guidelines/workshop	RBTC
	Advisory services on minimum wage decentralization and national wage policy options	Advisory services	RBTC
	Training for tripartite constituents, incl. Central and provincial wage committees, on implementation of new wage policy (1998 Labour Protection Act)	Training	RBTC
	Review of national wage policy, incl. Technical consultations with constituents	Research/advisory services	RBTC

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
	Advisory services and training on industrial relaitons issues	Advisory services/ training courses	RBTC
	Training of trainers in labour inspection on dispute prevention and workplace cooperation	Training courses	RBTC
	Support to trade union meeting on strategies and action aimed at mobilizing WB and ADB resources for improving employment opportunities for workers (Mar.)	Relations	RBTC
	Presentation of feasibility study on unemployment insurance to trade union meeting (May)	Relations	RBTC
	Technical support to trade union meeting on minimum wage decentralization (July)	Advisory services	RBTC
	Consultations with employers on national wage policy review (July)	Advisory services	RBTC
	Employers' workshop on HR management strategies for rapid recovery (July)	Workshop	RBTC
	Employers' workshop on productivity improvement	Workshop	RBTC
1999	Study and workshop (Dec.) on role of employment services in labour market management	Research/workshop	RBTC
	Advisory services on minimum wage decentralization and national wage policy options	Advisory services	RBTC
	Review of the two main Employers' Federations	Advisory services	RBTC
	Workshop on principles of management and administration of trade unions (July/August)	Workshop	RBTC
	Training of trainers workshop on organizing skills and collective bargaining (Sept., follow-up in Nov.)	Workshop	RBTC
	Training of trainers for state enterprise workers confederation on public relations skills (Nov.)	Workshop	RBTC
2000	Support to provincial tripartite subcommittees in minimum wage decentralization process	Advisory services	RBTC
	Training of trainers on labour protection law and improved workers/management relations (June/July)	Training	RBTC
	Translation into Thai and printing of "Labour Dispute Resolution: an introduction guide"	Publication	RBTC
	Strategic plan for Employers' Confederation of Thailand completed and endorsed	Advisory services	RBTC
	Training of trainers from private enterprise unions on public relations skills (Oct.)	Workshop	RBTC

Tokelau

Sector/	Activities	Туре	Funding
Year			
Sector 1:	Standards and Fundamental Principles and Rights at Work		
Sector 2:	Employment		
	Job Creation and Sustainable Livelihoods in Tokelau (TOK/98/001)	Project	UNDP
1999	Advisory Study on the Seawall Project (TOK/98/003)	Project	UNDP
Sector 3:	Social Protection		
Sector 4:	Social Dialogue		

Tonga

Sector/	Activities	Туре	Funding		
Year					
Sector 1:	Standards and Fundamental Principles and Rights at Work				
Sector 2:	Employment				
1998	Labour Market Efficiency (TON/98/003)	Project	UNDP		
Sector 3:	Social Protection				
1999	National Provident Fund Scheme (TON/97/002/C02/11)	Project	UNDP		
	National Retirement Benefits Scheme (TON/98/001)	Project	UNDP		
Sector 4:	Sector 4: Social Dialogue				

Viet Nam

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
Sector 1:	Standards and Fundamental Principles and Rights at Work		
1997	Participation in international leadership forum for woman with disabilities (June)	Fellowship	RBTC
	National workshop on assisting prople with disabilities to find employment - a follow up programme on integrating people with disabilities into mainstream employment services (May)	Workshop	RBTC
	National workshop on civil services pay reform (June)	Workshop	RBTC
	Technical backstoppping of project to strengthen labour administration	Advisory services	RBTC
2000	Seminar on Conventions 182 and 138 together with MOLISA (April)	Seminar	RBTC
	Seminar on Convention 182 to gather final comments from constituents before submitting a proposal for ratification to the President (August)	Seminar	RBTC
	Follow-up workshop on integrating people with disabilities into mainstream employment services (May)	Workshop	RBTC
	Study tour of government officials on public sector wage reform (September)	Fellowship	RBTC
	Government official to attend training course on promotion of woman workers' rights and equality in employment at Turin Center (July)	Fellowship	RBTC
	National plan of action for the elimination of child labour (January)	Advisory services	Finland
	Workshop on establishing poverty lines in the context of poverty alleviation strategies (June)	Workshop	RBTC
	Action research and training project on gender equality at work	Advisory services	Netherlands
	Indigenous and Tribal Peoples: Promotion of ILO Policy	Project	DANIDA
	Tripartite national policy seminar on integration of gender dimension into the hunger - eradication and poverty-reduction programme	Meeting	RBTC

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
Sector 2:	Employment		
	Implementation of project on strategic planning and improvement of working conditions and social protection for women in the context of economic reform	Advisory services	UNDP
	Country study on youth employment	Research	RBTC
	Seminars on improving the quality of labour statistics	Meetings	RBTC
	Trainers' training workshop on S/IYB	Workshop	RBTC
	Translation of ILO publications relating to small enterprises development (Dec)	Public information	RBTC
	Backstopping project on strengthening labour administration capacity to plan and implement system of employment service centres	Advisory services	RBTC
	Backstopping of project on capacity building for employment centres under the responsibility of the Viet Nam General Confederation of Labour	Advisory services	RBTC
	Strengthening of labour administration for employment promotion and human resources development in Indochina	Project	Japan
	Strengthening the capacity fo the labour centre of Viet Nam trade unions in labour market information, employment services and skills training	Advisory services	UNDP
1998	Start and Improve Your Business	Project	SIDA
	Strengthening of labour administration for employment promotion and human resources development in Indochina	Project	Japan
	Sustainable development of ethnic minorities through participatory approaches under INDISCO minorities through participatory approaches under INDISCO	Project	Netherlands & DANIDA
	Establishment of a Management Training & Consultancy Centre for SME's (HCMC)	advisory services	Belgium (Flemmish Community)
	Promotion of Women's Entrepreneurship	Advisory services	RBTC

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
1999	Strengthening labour administration for employment promotion and human resources development in Indochina	Project	Japan
	Promoting ILO policy on indigenous and tribal people	Project	DANIDA
	Upgrading training capacity for sustainable rural development	Project	SIDA
2000	Strengthening government capacity to manage foreign employment (January)	Project	UNDP
	National conference on overseas employment (June)	Seminar	RBTC
	Strengthening of labour administration for employment promotion and human resources development in Indochina	Project	Japan
Sector 3:	Social Protection		
1997	Social protection development and training	Advisory services	The Netherlands
	OSH, workshops, advisory services and translation of OSH guides	Advisory services	RBTC
1998	Social protection development and training	Advisory services	The Netherlands
	Development of health insurance	Advisory services	WHO
1999	Social protection development and training	Advisory services	The Netherlands
	Social safety nets for vulnerable groups	Advisory services	UNDP
	implementation of interregional programme on the elimination of silicosis	advisory services	DANIDA
	Establishing a database for working environmental monitoring	Advisory services	FINIDA
2000	Social protection development and training	Advisory services	The Netherlands
	Managing safety in paricularly hazardous occupations	Advisory services	DANIDA

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
Sector 4:	Social Dialogue		
1997	Labour export issues	Advisory services	RBTC
	Workshops for labour conciliators, labour inspectors, and placement officers for employment of people with disabilities	Workshops	RBTC
	Printing of ILO documents on effective negotiation and concilliation and glossary of industrial relations and related terms	Publications	RBTC
	Seminar on labour relations in industrial areas	Meeting	RBTC
	Worker's education assistance in strengthening trade union support for workers in the formal sector in selected ASEAN countries	Advisory services	DANIDA
	Worker's education to strenghten trade union on woman workers	Advisory services	DANIDA
	Tripartism and social dialogue in action	Advisory services	Norway/SAVPOT
	Strengthening employer's organizations in developing countries	Advisory services	DANIDA
1998	Conferences on industrial relations (April)	Meetings	RBTC
	The role and management of employers' organizations	Fellowships	RBTC
	Workshop on role of trade union in tripartite system (May)	Workshop	RBTC
	Training course for labour arbitrators (November/December)	Training	RBTC
1999	Workshops on capacity building of employees' organizations in collective bargaining and grievance handling (December)	Workshop	RBTC
	Tripartite national policy seminar to follow up National Plan of Action on advancement of women employment and policies development on the promotion of employment, training, improvement of working condition and social protection for woman workers (July)	Seminar	RBTC

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
	Strengthening the capacity of employers' oganizations to provide advocacy and counselling services to micro-enterprises (November)	Workshop	RBTC
	Capacity builling of employees' organizations in collective bargaining and grievance handling (November)	Workshop	RBTC
	Workshop on strengthening the capacity of employers' organizations to provide advocacy and counselling services to micro-enterprises	Workshop	RBTC and SEED
	Preparation, field testing and printing of manuals on collective bargaining and grievance handling	Publication	RBTC and ACTRAV

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
Sector 1:	Standards and Fundamental Principles and Rights at Work		
Sector 2:	Employment		
	BAH/96/004 - Enhancement of Institutional Capacity and Labour Market Information	Project - active	Extra-budgetary
	IRQ/95/002* - Vocational Rehabilitation for Disabled People	Project - active	Extra-budgetary
	JOR/98/009 - Support to Business Training for Micro and Small Enterprises	Project - active	Extra-budgetary
	JOR/96/01M/ITA - Handicraft Promotion	Project - active	Extra-budgetary
	LEB/97/010 - Employment Strategy	Project - closed	Extra-budgetary
	LEB/92/015 - Rehabilitation of Vocational Training Centre	Project - closed	Extra-budgetary
	LEB/96/100 - Baalbeck-Hermel Integrated Rural Development Programme	Project - closed	Extra-budgetary
	PAL/95/01M/ITA* - Programme for the Reintegration and Rehabilitation of Ex-Detainees	Project - closed	Extra-budgetary
	PAL/95/04M/ITA - Integrated Small Enterprise Development Programme	Project - closed	Extra-budgetary
	PAL/95/05M/SKZ - Establishment of Shaikh Khalifa vocational Rehabilitation Centre	Project - active	Extra-budgetary
	PAL/95/06M/KUW - Training of Contractors in the West Bank and Gaza	Project - active	Extra-budgetary
	PAL/96/01M/UAE* - Palestinian Employment Programme: A Medium-Term Strategy	Project - active	Extra-budgetary
	SYR/95/004* - Pilot Project on Community - Based Rehabilitation	Project - active	Extra-budgetary
	SYR/95/21B - Employment Promotion and Manpower Surveys	Project - closed	Extra-budgetary

ILO Projects in Arab Region, by Sector (1998-2000)

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
	YEM/93/003 - Vocational Rehabilitation for Disabled People	Project - closed	Extra-budgetary
	YEM/97/300 - Support to National Poverty Alleviation Programme	Project - active	Extra-budgetary
	RAB/93/01M/UAE - Establishment of a Model Production Workshop Manufacturing Wheelchairs	Project - closed	Extra-budgetary
	RAB/98/01M/AGF - Income Generation for Disabled in Palestine	Project - active	Extra-budgetary
Sector 3:	Social Protection		1
	KUW/97/01A/KUW - Actuarial Valuation of Social Security Systems	Project - closed	Extra-budgetary
	KUW/00/01M/KUW - Actuarial Valuation of Social Security Systems	Project - active	Extra-budgetary
Sector 4:	Social Dialogue		
	LEB/97/01M/DAN - Workers' Education Assistance to the CGTL	Project - closed	Extra-budgetary

^{*} Evaluation carried out

Sector/ Year	Activities	Funding
Sector 1:	Standards and Fundamental Principles and Rights at Work	
1997	Asian-Pacific Regional Symposium on Standards-Related Topics, New Delhi, India, 6-9 May	Government of Japan
	High-Level Subregional Meeting on Tripartism in the South Pacific, Fiji, August	RBTC
1998	ILO/IPEC/HKW Regional Asian Women Journalists' Seminar on Child Labour, Bangkok, Thailand, 13-17 April	ROAP/RBTC
	ILO Asian-Pacific Symposium on Standards-Related Topics, Manila, Philippines, 5-8 May	Government of Japan
	IPEC Mekong Subregional Consultation to Combat Trafficking in Children for Labour Exploitation, including Child Prostitution, 22-24 July	IPEC
	ILO-IPEC South Asian Subregional Consultation on Combatting Trafficking in Children for Labour Exploitation, Kathmandu, Nepal, 12-14 October	IPEC
1999	Asian-Pacific Tripartite Symposium on Standards-Related Topics, Bangkok, Thailand, 9-11 February	Government of Japan
	Asian Regional Meeting on the Worst Forms of Child Labour, Phuket, Thailand, 8-10 September	Government of Japan
	ILO/Japan/US Asian Regional Seminar on the Application of the ILO Declaration on Fundamental Principles and Rights at Work, Phnom Penh, 7-9 December	Governments of Japan/US
2000	Asian Regional High-Level Meeting on Child Labour, Jakarta, Indonesia, 8-10 March	Government of Japan
	Tripartite Pacific Multi-Island Subregional Seminar on the Declaration on Fundamental Principles and Rights at Work, venue and dates to be determined	RBTC
	Asian Regional Meeting on Monitoring Child Labour at the Workplace, Dhaka, Bangladesh, 24-26 October	Government of Japan
	ILO/Japan/US Asian Regional Seminar on the Application of the ILO Declaration on Fundamental Principles and Rights at Work, Kathmandu, 20-22 November	Governments of Japan/US

Sector/	Activities	Funding
Year Sector 2:	Employment	
1997	Asian Regional Policy Workshop on Macro-Policies and Micro-Interventions for Poverty Alleviation, Bangkok, Thailand, 5-7 February	UNDP (Project RAS/95/001)
	ILO/APSDEP/Turin Regional Workshop on Skill Development for Employment Promotion in Rural Areas, Chiba, Japan, 17-21 February	SPB, JCC and Turin
	ILO/APSDEP Seminar on Planning and Management of Vocational Training Systems for the Pacific Island Countries, Chiba, Japan, 7-15 July	SPB and JCC
	10th APSDEP/Korea Fellowship Training Programme on Computer-Applied Technology, Inchon, Korea, July-August 1997 (8 weeks)	Korea, JCC and member countries
	Meeting of the Policy and Programme Committee (PPC) of APSDEP, Bangkok, Thailand, August 1997 (3 days)	JCC, RBTC and member countries
	Tripartite Meeting on Economic Reforms, Industrial Restructuring and Labour Market Reforms in South Asia, Colombo, Sri Lanka, 25-26 November	RBTC
	ILO/APSDEP Regional Workshop on Strengthening Interaction between Skill Development and Employment Promotion. Beijing. China. November (5 days)	China and JCC
1998	ASEAN Network for Women in Skills Training, Regional Network Meeting and Terminal Tripartite Review, Bangkok, Thailand, 21-24 July	UNDP (Project RAS/95/200)
	ILO-INDISCO Donor Consultation and Planning Workshop, Davao City, Philippines, 4-8 November	INT/93/M07/DAN - INDISCO
	ILO Informal technical consultation on new strategic approaches to vocational training and APSDEP, Bangkok, 11 December	APSDEP
1999	Asian Regional Consultation on Follow-up to the World Summit for Social Development (Employment Planners' Meeting), Bangkok, Thailand, 13-15 January	RBTC
	Asian and Pacific Tripartite Consultative Meeting on Human Resources Development and Training, Singapore, 30 June-2 July	RBTC

Sector/	Activities	Funding
Year	Asia-Pacific Tripartite Round Table Meeting: Enterprise and Society Partnerships, Bangkok, Thailand, 22-24 September	RBTC
	Asian Regional Consultation on the Beijing Platform of Action: Gender and Women's Issues in the World of Work: Progress and challenges for the future, Manila, Philippines, 6-8 October	RBTC
2000	ILO/APSDEP Skill Development Workshop on Rural Employment Promotion for Women, Manila, Philippines, 15-19 May	Philippines, Japan and Turin
	Regoinal Workshop and Technical Consulation on Employment Services: A Cooperative Framework, Bangkok, Thailand, 22-24 August	Government of Japan
	Consultation Meeting on the Asian Regional Project on Expansion of Employment Opportunities for Women, Jakarta, Indonesia, 11-13 September	Government of Japan
	ILO/APSDEP Follow-up on Training Programme on Workplace-based Training and Skill Recognition, Seoul, Korea, October	Japan and Korea
	ILO/APSDEP Training Course on New Training Technologies, Chiba, Japan, 13-24 November	Japan and Turin
Sector 3:	Social Protection	
1998	ILO High-Level Meeting on Social Responses to the Financial Crisis in East and South-East Asian Countries, Bangkok, Thailand, 22-24 April	RBTC
	ILO Asian Subregional Tripartite Seminar on Social Protection in Economies in Transition, Phuket, Thailand, 12-14	RBTC
1999	Asia and the Pacific Regional Informal Meeting on Workers in Need of Protection, Manila, Philippines, 20-22 October	RBTC
2000	Asian Subregional Seminar on Social Security for the Elderly, New Delhi, India, 6-8 September	FES and RBTC
Sector 4:	Social Dialogue	
1997	Asian and Pacific Tripartite Seminar on Industrial Relations and Globalization, Bangkok, Thailand, 18-21 March	Government of Japan
	South-East Asian Subregional Seminar on Wage Policy, Phuket, Thailand, 22-25 October	RBTC

Sector/ Year	Activities	Funding
	ILO East and South-East Asian Subregional Tripartite Seminar on Termination of Employment, Seoul, Korea, 24-27 November	RBTC
1998	Asian Regional Seminar on Trade Union Action on Effects of Modern Technologies and Chemicals on Agricultural Workers, Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia, 23-27 February	RBTC
	ILO Subregional Training of Trainers' Course on Participatory Training Methodologies for Women Workers and Child Labour Issues, Kanchanaburi, Thailand, 26 July-1 August	Ras/94/M01/BEL
	ILO Subregional Advanced Training of Trainers Course on Trade Union Organization and Leadership Development, Kathmandu, Nepal, 1-9 September	RBTC
	ILO Workshop on the Management of Asian and Pacific Employers' Organizations in the 21st Century: Issues and Challenges, Turin, Italy/Dublin, Ireland, 5-13 October	RBTC/Asia/Turin
	ILO Subregional High-Level Technical Meeting for India and Sri Lanka on the Prevention and Settlement of Labour Disputes, Trivandrum, India, 4-6 November	RBTC
1999	South Asian Subregional Technical Meeting on Labour Court Administration, Pokara, Nepal, 16-19 February	RBTC and Turin
	Subregional Training Workshop for Employers' Organizations for Selected Countries in Asia and the Pacific, Chiang Mai, Thailand, 22 March - 1 April	RBTC
	Asian Subregional Workshop for National Employers' Organizations of China, Mongolia and Viet Nam on Representing Employers' Interests: The Lobbying Function of an Employes' Organization, Singapore, 19-23 July	Denmark
	Asian Regional Seminar on Industrial Relations and Globalization, Bangkok, Thailand, 31 August - 2 September	Government of Japan
	South Asian Subregional Employers' Symposium, Bangalore, India, 1-2 November	RBTC
	ILO Asia-Pacific Regional Symposium for Trade Union Organizations on Migrant Workers, Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia, 6-8 December	RBTC
	Asia and Pacific Subregional Executive Development Programme for Chief Executive Officers of Employers' Organizations, Sydney, Australia, 2-9 April	RBTC

Sector/	Activities	Funding
Year		
	South Asian Subregional Symposium on the Role of Employers and their Organizations in Promoting Youth Employment, Banglaore, India, 9-11 May	DANIDA
1999	ILO/UPU Joint Asia and Pacific Regional Seminar on Social Dialogue in Postal Services in Cooperation with UNI, Bangkok, Thailand, 23-26 May	RBTC, UPU and UNI
	Technical Meeting on ILO/JIL Network of National Institute of Labour Studies, Tokyo, Japan, 29-31 May	Japan
	South Asian Subregional Trade Union Workshop on Child Labour in Plantations, Kathmandu, Nepal, 28-30 August	RBTC
	NIKKEIREN/ILO/IOE Fifth High-level Conference for Asian and Pacific Employers, Singapore, 9-10 October	RBTC and NIKKEIREN
	Interregional Workshop on Employers' Organizations and Cleaner Production, New Delhi, India, 28-29 November	Norway
Others		
1997	Asian-Pacific Regional Training Workshop on Improving Labour Statistics Derived from Administrative Records, Pattaya, Thailand, 17-21 Feberuary	Government of Japan

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
Sector 1:	Standards and Fundamental Principles and Rights at Work		
1997	Contribution to the Asia-Pacific symposium on standards-related topics, Pattaya, May 1997	Training	RBTC
	Training course on follow up to the Declaration of Programme of Action on Social Development, Turin, December 1997	Training	RBTC
1999	Regional seminar on core conventions, Damascus, May 1999	Meeting	RBTC
	Regional seminar on child labour, Amman, October 1999	Meeting	RBTC
2000	Training course on promotion of the ILO Declaration for the GCC States, Turin, April 2000	Meeting	RBTC
2001	Comparative analysis on labour legislation (GCC countries and Yemen)	Study	RBTC
	Sub-regional training course for GCC on training of trainers on international labour standards, Manama, April 2001	Meeting	RBTC
Sector 2:	Employment		
1997	Sub-regional training workshop on leadership for women with disabilities, Amman, December 1997	Training	RBTC
	ILO/ALO regional seminar on the mechanism of vocational training curriculum development in the context of rapid changes in the labour market, Damascus, November 1997	Meeting	RBTC
	Regional meeting on the development of the role of employment offices, Beirut, May 1997	Meeting	RBTC
	Regional workshop on micro and small enterprise development for women, Amman, December 1997	Meeting	RBTC
1998	ILO/ALO meeting on employment and emerging changes in the Arab region, Cairo, May 1998	Meeting	RBTC
	Regional seminar on social security, Amman, April 1998	Meeting	RBTC
	Sub-regional meeting on the Declaration of Principles (GCC), Manama, May 1998	Meeting	RBTC
	Training workshop on employment, Damascus, April 1998	Meeting	RBTC
	Monitoring of the ILO programme on vocational rehabilitation	Audit	RBTC
	ILO/ESCWA follow-up to the World Summit on Social Development	Meeting	RBTC

ILO Regional and Subregional Activities in the Arab States, by Sector (1997-2001)

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding	
1999	Technical advisory mission on LMIS in GCC States	Advisory services	RBTC	
	Regional consultations on employment, Beirut, September 1999	Meeting	RBTC	
	Regional seminar on gender, poverty and employment, Beirut, December 1999	Meeting	RBTC	
2000	Training workshop on vocational advisors, Manama, April 2000	Meeting	RBTC	
	Technical advisory mission on LMIS in GCC States	Advisory services	RBTC	
	Establishment of a labour market information library	Advisory services	RBTC	
2001	Regional workshop on practical mechanisms to link training and employment, Kuwait, February 2001	Meeting	RBTC	
	Training workshop on community-based rehabilitation, Amman, February 2001	Meeting	RBTC	
	Sub-regional workshop on alternative approaches to financing skill development programmes, Amman, May 2001	Meeting	RBTC	
	Technical advisory mission on LMIS in GCC States	Advisory services	RBTC	
	Translation and printing of "Decent Work for Women" and "Gender and A Partnership for Equals"	Publications	RBTC	
	Capacity Building Programme for Employment Promotion, Gender Equality and Poverty Eradication	Project	AGFUND	
Sector 3: Social Protection				
1999	ILO/ALO seminar on occupational safety and health, Damascus, November 1999	Meeting	RBTC	
	Translation and printing of "Ergonomic Checkpoints"	Publications	RBTC	
2000	Regional seminar on occupational safety and health in agriculture, Damascus, November 2000	Meeting	RBTC	
ector 4:	Social Dialogue			
1997	ILO/ALO regional seminar on the role of trade unions in promoting social dialogue, Tunis, November 1997	Meeting	RBTC	
	ILO/ALO regional seminar on the role of employers' organizations in dealing with economic and social changes at the regional and international levels, Dubai, November 1997	Meeting	RBTC	

ILO Regional and Subregional Activities in the Arab States, by Sector (1997-2001)

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding
	ILO/UNESCO regional seminar on the status of teachers in the Arab States, Amman, October 1997	Meeting	RBTC
	ILO/ICATU regional seminar on social dialogue, Damascus, May 1997	Meeting	RBTC
	ILO/ICATU seminar on workers' education, Cairo, September 1997	Meeting	RBTC
	ILO/ICATU seminar on trade union rights, Tunis, November 1997	Meeting	RBTC
1998	ILO/ICATU seminar on collective bargaining, Damascus, August 1998	Meeting	RBTC
	ILO/ICATU seminar on the importance of labour standards and the role of trade unions in training, ratification and application, Cairo, September 1998	Meeting	RBTC
	ILO/ICATU seminar on working women within the framework of economic changes, Tunis, October 1998	Meeting	RBTC
	ILO/ICATU seminar on trade union rights, Tunis, November 1998	Meeting	RBTC
1999	ILO/ICATU seminar on globalization of the economy of workers, Damascus, June 1999	Meeting	RBTC
	ILO/ICATU seminar on the integration of the Arab women in development, Cairo, August 1999	Meeting	RBTC
	Study on the impact of the social costs on production and free exchange markets	Study	RBTC
	ILO/ICATU seminar on European partnership and its impact on workers, Damascus, November 1999	Meeting	RBTC
	ILO/ICATU seminar on the rights of workers in light of globalization, Damascus, November 1999	Meeting	RBTC
	Regional seminar on joint efforts by employers' organizations to face the new century, Amman, November 1999	Meeting	RBTC

ILO Regional and Subregional Activities in the Arab States, by Sector (1997-2001)

Sector/ Year	Activities	Туре	Funding		
2000	ILO/ICATU seminar on collective bargaining, Cairo, April 2000	Meeting	RBTC		
	ILO/ICATU seminar on women workers, Damascus, July 2000	Meeting	RBTC		
	ILO/ICATU seminar on social dialogue, Damascus, August 2000	Meeting	RBTC		
	Regional seminar on social dialogue, Beirut, October 2000	Meeting	RBTC		
	ILO/ICATU seminar on globalization and its impact on conditions of work, rights and remuneration of workers, Damascus, November 2000	Meeting	RBTC		
2001	ILO/ICFTU regional workshop on trade unions, Amman, March 2001	Meeting	RBTC		
	ILO/ICATU seminar on the Declaration, Cairo, March 2001	Meeting	RBTC		
	ILO/ICATU seminar on globalization, Damascus, May 2001	Meeting	RBTC		
	Sub-regional seminar on trade union rights, Manama, May 2001	Meeting	RBTC		
	ILO/ICATU seminar on the social dangers of child labour in the Arab world, Damascus, July 2001	Meeting	RBTC		
Other:	Other:				
1999	Production of fact sheet on Arab working women	Study	RBTC		

